CASE 5923: EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR UNDERGROUND GAS STORAGE, SAN JUAN
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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LEGAL DESCRIPTION OF NEW MEXICO LANDS

- ’ : COVERED BY BARKER DOME GAS UNIT

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO -

1. Ute Mountain Tribal lease béaring Contract No. 1-22-Ind. 2772 containing
approximately 8400 acres of unsurveyed land described as follows:

- a. covering lands formerly embraced in lease bearing Contract No. I-22-Ind.
2485, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by lepal subdivisions as
follows: All of Sections 15, 16, 17, 20, 21 and 22, the North 1/2 of Section 29,
the Northwest 1/4 of Section 28, and those portions of Sections 8, 9 and 10 which
lie south of the boundary line between the States of New Mexico and Colorado, all
in Township 32 North, Range 14 West, N.M.P.M., containing 4960 acres, more or less;-

- b. covering lands formerly embraced in lease bearing Contract No. I-22-Ind.
: 2746, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
i vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions as
follows: That portion of Section 11 lying south of the New Mexico-Colorado
state line and all of Sections 14 & 23, Township 32 North, Range 14 West, N.M.P.M.,
containing 1440 acres, more or less,

. c. covering lands formerly embraced in lease bearing Contract No. I-22-Ind.
2747, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions
as follows: That portion of the Southeast 1/4 of Section 7 which is south of 4
the New Mexico state line; East 1/2 of Section 18; East 1/2 of Section 19; -5
Northwest 1/4 of Section 27; South 1/2 and Northeast 1/4 of Section 28; South
1/2 of Section 29; North 1/2 of Section 30, Township 32 North, Range 14 West,
N.M.P.M., containing 2000 acres, more or less.

2. Ute Mountain Tribal Lease bearing Contract No. MOOC-1420-1708 covering
unsurveyed lands insofar, and only insofar, as said lease covers the following
described lands which, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described as follows:

Township 32 North, Range 14 West, N.M.P.M.
Section 30: E/2 SE/4

Section 32: N/2 N/2

Containing 240 acres, more or less;

i 1 A b o 8 g it
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order. The
firs£ case this afternoon will be Case Number 5923.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5923, application of El Paso
Natural Gas Company for underground gas storage, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

- MR. SCHMIDT: My name is Rand Schmidt, I'm from

El Paso Natural Gas Company, Office'bf General Cdunéel,
and I'm representing El Paso here today at this hearing. | Mr.
David Burleson on -my right is also from the Office of General
Counsel and is actiﬁg as co-counsel tcday.

I have.a_letter associating both Mr. Burleson and
myself with the local Montgomery, Andrews and Hannahs £irm

for the purposes of presenting this case.

I have a brief opening statement. El1 Paso Natural

‘Gas Company proposes to construct and dperate certain gas

injection and withdrawal facilities so as to convert the.
Dakéta f;;mation of the Barker mee Gas Field underlying
portionslof San Juan County, New Mexico and La Plata County.‘
Colorado to a gas storage reservoir. This storage reservoir
will be utilized to store gas volumes which would otherwise be
delivered to El Paso's low priority east of California customer§
This gas will then be used to protect the requirements of
El Paso's high priority east of California customers during
periods of‘peak demand.

It is presently anticipated that if required approva
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1 lhave been obtained construction of El Paso's facilities will

2 | commence in July of this year and initial injections of gas

- » 3 lwiil commence on or about August 15th, 1977.

4 El Paso has requested this hearing for three reasons.

b .
s [First, El Paso desires to inform the Commission about this -

e 6 |[project and requests that the Commission raise any objection it

7 [may have to the project as proposed by El Paso.

:“ 8 Secondly, El Paso seeks the Commission's approval
" 3 g | for E1 Paso's proposed well comipletion program which will be
: 1> B - :
. 8 :.3: 10 jdescribed for you shortly. E1l Paso would ask that the éommissi
f': ‘EEEE | 1" kmyake' ran‘fe’:r{pre:s/sed finding that this proposedwspmplﬂgtépn pi:'ogram
rrrrrrrr o w | §§§§ 12 Will protect Aquifers in the Bar}ser Domg area.
v %gg% 13 | Third, El Paso recognizes that the New Mexico pil
= 'E gig 14 |conservation Commission will be acquiring jurisdiction over
- € ;
e '.§..°§ 15 inatural gas storage 'projects ‘in the near future. E1 Paso
i“ ) § 16 would request that the Commission issue such authorizatidn and
U‘: 17 appro’val as the Commissinn deems necessary to permit El Paso
*M 18 to implement this project.
L 19. I have five witnesses who will testify today, would
: a0 lyou like to swear them at this time?
Z'-’i 21 MR. NUTTER: All of tl'_lem,. Please.
Rl 2 : Are there any other appearancés in this case?g
: 23 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)
24 MR. SCHMIDT: My first witness today is Mr. James

25 IPermenter.

T Smgegite v
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0 By whom are YOu'employed and in what capacity?
a I'm employed by El1 Paso Natural Gas Company as

JAMES PERMENTER

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SCHMIDT:
0. Would you please state for the record your name and
where you reside?

A My name is James Permenter and I reside in E1 Paso,

Manager of Land Contracts and Titles.
0 Mr. Permenter, have'you had the opportunity to

testify previously before this Commission or one of its

Examiners?

A’ Yes, I ha§e.

[0} Were you qualified as an expert witness at that
time?

A No, X don't<think so.

Q- Mr. Permenter, would you please briefly state for
the benefit of the Examiner your educational background and
employment exﬁeriénce?

A I have a Bachelor of Arts degree from the University

of Texas which I acquired in February of 1955 and an LLB degree
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in February of '57. I'm a member of the State Bar of‘Texas.

Since February of '57 I have been employed in the Land Depart-
mént of El Paso Natural Gas. During this period I worked almosg
exclusively with 0il and gas leases and contracts pertaining

thereto.

My present title is Manager of Land Contracts and

Titles and among my responsibilities are the examination and

approVél of titles to ©0il and gas leases which are purchased

by El Paso.

MR. SCHMIDT: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, thsy are.

0 (Mr. Will you please describe

Schmidt continuing.)

the area that is to be encompassed by El Paso's proposed
Barker que‘Gas Storage Project?

A The project encompasses approximately fourteen
thousand seven hundred and twehty acres of land located in

(

San Juan County, New Mexico and La Plata County, Colorado. Of

the total acreage approximately eight thousand six hundred and

area to be included in the Barker Dome Project?
A Yes, I have.

0 . What was this exhibit prepared from?
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-8 It was prepared from information contained in our

lease maps. The land descriptions are from the actual oil and

gas leases themselves. ' _ u
0 Would you please explain this exhibit which is marked
for identification as El Paso's Exhibit Number One?

A As you can see the exhibit shows an outline of the

"project. In addition the various leases of Indian land contdingd

within the boundaries of the project are shown. There are two

leasés showing lands in New Mexico, an eighty-four hundred

acre oil and gas lease from the Ute Mountain Tribe is outlined

7

in blue and an additional oil and gas lease of two hundred and

forty acres aiso frbm the Ute Mountain Tribe which is colored
in gray on Exhibit One.

In aadition this exhibit contains a complete legél
description of the land‘which is encompassed by the project.
The land has not actually been surveyed and consequently the
legal description is of necessity a description showing wh;t
séctions of land would be affected if the land were in fact
surveved and platted according to the protracted survey
diagram of June 30, 1950,

0 Were these legal descriptions actually taken f:om tke
oil and gas leases that are described on this map, is that

correct?

A That is correct.

MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Nutter, do you desire that we read
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this legal description into the record?

MR. NUTTER: This is going to be an exhibit, I don't

think it will be necessary, just generally refe: to it as ﬁhe
'iands described by the exhibity
MR. SCHMIDT: All right.

0. (Mr. Schmidt continuing.) As I understand_it,
Mr. Permenter, this exhibit presents a éeneraivoverview of then
area covered by the project, is that correct? |

A Yes, sir.

¢  In your position as Manaéer of Land contracts and

Titles, dp you maintain or do you have available to you complet: |
records and descriptions of the ownership bf the lands that arej
encompassed by th§s project?
A Yes, we have title opinions and abstracts on ail of
“these lands.
Q¢ = Have you had an opportunity to examine these records?§
A Yes, I have.

0 In your opinion what is the ownership of the surface

and mineral rights of the land encompassed within the proposed

are located within the State of New Mexico?

A In my opinion the sufface and mineral rights are
owned entirely by the Ute Mountain Tribe with the exception of
a smallAportion of Sections 30 and 32 and 32 North, 14 West.

0il and gas rights covered by leases are owned entirely by
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1 liSupron Enerqgy Cor-poration above the base of the Dakota

2 |formation and by El Paso Natural Gas Company below the base of
3 f[the Dakota. ‘ n
4 The o0il and gas rights in the portions of Sections 30

5 land 32 colored in gray on the exhibit are under lease to

8 l7. M. Huber Corporation.

7 0. Has El1 Paso approached any of the owners of the surfage

8 land mineral rights within the area of this project?

2 9 A Yes, we have. , I
g * " , . |
-E ) g 10 0. What agreements harve‘been reached with the O@ers? .
piis | A mer ve are presently nesotiating an ageenent wien
§i§§§4 iéréﬁproﬁ, pﬁrsuant to which we will acquire ali of the rights in
A SES
;§§§ 13 fthe Dakota underlying the acreage affected. Additionally we
Egié 14 flare in the process of negotiating an agreement vfi'{:h the Ute
§°§ 15 Moimtain Tribe for a gas storage lease agreement. We met with—
,§ 16 fthe Tribal Council in Towaoc, Colorado and representatives of

17 §BIA and USGS in Albuquerque. We believe that we are very closef

18 ito reaching a final agreement on contract. Once this is
19 lachieved we will still need to procure approval of the appro-

20 [priate representative of the Secretary of the Interiocr in

Vs

i i R ke e X e

21 jWashington. We will then have {:he contract executed by the

22 lUte Mountain Tribe.

23 Under this agreement El Paso will be compensating

24 | the Utes for the use of the surface and for storage rights in

e TR

25 || the Dakota formation.

N TR T S e
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1 We have yet to hold any discussions with Huber.

0. Mr. Permenter, do you haﬁe'anything further you would

like to present in this case?

3. No, I do not.

0. Was Exhibit Number One prepared hy you or under
qyour direction?

A Yes.

MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Nutter, I would like to move that
El Paso Exhibit Number One be admitted into evidence at
this time and I have no further direct questions of the
witness.

MR. NUTTER: El Paso Exhibit One will be admitted
into eviﬁence.’
H (THEREUPON, El1 Paso Exhibit One was

admitted into evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

IBY MR. NUTTER:

0. Mr. Permenter, you mehtioned;that the negotiations
with the tribe were for the use of the surface and the
inétallatibn of a gas storage project. Now, there is some
gasfremaiﬁing in the formation there, are you also negotiating

with them for the payment of the royalty due them on the
remainder of the gas that is in the reservoir?

A That's part of the lease.
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1 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other guestions of
N 2 [ Mr. Permenter? He may be excused.
- 3 (THEREUPON, thevwitness was excused.)
o
4
5 - MARVIN L. MATHENY
_ 8|l called as a witness; having been first duly sworn, was examined
7 and testified as follows:
s -
—_ a3 9 DIRECT EXAMINATION
L -
v o o
2 8 10 | BY MR. SCHMIDT:
E <8
- -4 gz P . »
A agﬂ n 103 Would you please state your name and where you
I |
’ e ide?
- E}gg 12 | reside?
[ ,
” §,,-§. 134 A My name is Marvin L. Matheny and I reside in
£ 808 v :
. ‘ngé 14 | Farmington, New Mexico.
ey Ea% ) .‘ .
— - f 15 0 By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
‘ s 3 :
- 3 AR A I am employved by E1 Paso Natural Gas Company as a
‘ 17 | Senior Geologist. ,
i 218 0. Have you previously qualified before this Commission
* 19 |or cne of its Examiners as a geologist?
‘ 20 A No, I have not.
s 2 0. Would you please state your educational backgrbund
- 22 § and experience as a geologist?
- 7 A I was graduated from the University of New Mexico
. 24 lin 1952 with a Bachelor of Science degree in geology. I began |
[ 5
hd 26 i my professional career with E1 Paso Natural Gas Company as a
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1 {{geologist in 1954. In 1957 I was transferred to El Paso
2 {[Products Company and remained with them through 1968, at which
3{ltime I was transferred back te the Gas Company. During that
4 ltime T served as Fastern Division Geologist in the area of

5 |Lake Erie and the Appalachian Basin supervising and conducting
. 6 lexploration and_development for oil and gés. I also served
7 las Wesﬁern Division Geologist doing apprbximately'the same

g |thing in the Rocky Mountain area.

9 (13 You are a Certified Petroleum Geologist and a

10 ||Certified Professional Geological Scientist, is that correct?
11 B Yes, I hold Certificate Number 829, a Certified

12 Petrbleum Geologiét in the AAPG and Certificate Number 3393

13 §£rom the APGS.

Phone (505) 982-9212

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

14 MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Nutter, are the witness' ‘qualifica-f

'15 tions acceptable?

i
sid morrish reporting service

* 16 MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
B ‘17 Q. (Mr. Schmidt continuing.) Mr. Matheny, do you have
- , 18 |an exhibit which sets forth the general geology and the

19dtopography ot the Rarker Dome area?

; 20 A Yes, I do.

-l

. 21 0 What have you used to prepare this exhibit?

ree 2 A Electrical logs, scout tickets, cable tool drillers'’
- 23 [records, topographic maps, aerial photographs, photo-geologic

ol

. 24 [maps and previously constructed surface and subsurface geologic {
-t

26 Imaps.

i
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O Would you please explain this exhibit for us?
A This exhibit is labeled El Paso Exhibit Number Two

and as you can gee, this is a general subsurface structu:al
map of the Barker Dome and Ute Dome areas. The heavy lines
are structural contcurs on top of the Graneros shale. The
contour interval is one hundred feet. The light lines in the
ﬁbackground are surface topoéraphic contours. The contour
interval is forty feet.

You will note the legend in the lower left-hand

type of completion.

MR. NUTTER: Before you go any further, Mr, Matheny;_;

the light lines you éay'represent the surface topography?

A That's a mat. It was superimposed upon the film.

MR. NUTTER: Well, now, is Barker Dome a surface

feature, can you see Barker Dome dn the surface?

A Yes, it's a breached anticline and you can see the
beds dipping away in different directions.
i MR. NUTTER: Well, now, thosé surface topngraphy
lines are not evident in the area of the Dome, however?

A It did not come through or this reproduction, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Normally you would be ahle to see the

Dome there on the topography also?
A The surface will not appear as a dome becaﬁgé the

dome has been breached and there is a valley right across the

corner of the map. This sets forth the existing wells and the ]

[hy
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1 imiddle of these anticlines. ’ |
2 MR, NUTTER: But you can see some kind of a relief ‘
3 {there anyway? |

4 A Yes, you would just see the topography, the elevation

5 fThe map -was designed that way, incidentally, to be used for then

6 ||facility of the peoéle actually working in the field that

ks sy

7 could pick an elevation while looking at structural contours

8 land give them a better feel for the geology.
9 MR. NUTTER: Okay..
10 0. (Mr. Schmidt gontinning.) Now, you also have a

11 | legend on this map that indicates the type of wells, is that

12  correct?

-3 A, That's correct. The square symbols indicate Dakota

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 fwells and the hexagon shaped symbols indicate Paradox wells.

sid morrish reporting service
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18] ° 0. Mr.'Matheny, in your opinion, based on your study cf
16 || this area, is the Barker Dome structure described on this map

17 Ja closed reservoir system?

18 A Yes, it is.
19 0. What evidence do you have to support that?
20 _ A ‘The structure cecntcurs indicate spproximately three

21 jhundred feet of élosure on the,Grane;Os shale datum and on the
22 | reservoir horizons immediately below. This structural trap

23 prevents horizontal migration of fluids and the overlying

24 |Graneros shale prevents vertical migration of fluids.

2% 0 I notice on your Exhibit Two that there are a number
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of faults indicated to exist in the area of the Barker Dome.
In your opinion do these extend down into the Dakota formation
itself?

A As you will notice on the exhibit, ‘these faults are
iabeled as surface faults. No, in my opinion these faults do
not necessarily extend down to the Dakota formation. Even if
they did I don't think fhey present much of a problem because

there is seventeen hundred feet of Mancos shale which would

tend to seal them. None of the wells which have been drilled

in the area of these faults are indicative that these faults

exténd down to the Dakota formation.

0 Would it be correct to say that the purpose of this

Exhibit Two is to show that Barker Dome structure is, according;

to El Paso's geological interpretation a closed structure
suitable for use as a storage reservoir?
A Yes.
0. Do you have anything further that you would like to
presént’in this case?
A No.
Q. Was Exhibit Number Two prepared by you or;undef
your direction?
| A Yes.
MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Nutter, I would like to move that
Exhibit Number Two be admitted into evidence at this time and

I have no further guestions of the witness.

3
:
£

:
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1 MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number Two will be admitted
ad V )
2 linto evidence.
- 3 : (THEREUPON, El Paso Exhibit Number Two was
4 admitted into evidence.)
5 MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Matheny?
- ~ B |lHe may be excused.
] ( . v -
: 7 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
8
- s 9 "~ JOHN H. CHURCH ;
‘ ‘% 8 10 f called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined}
- §x : :
~ ™ 11 jand testified as follows: g
£
AN
- §a2 12
& o~
833
PO 13 DIRECT EXAMINATION
, 58 '
. :,.'Eiéé 14 | BY MR. SCHMIDT:
- g Sd
o .
- < g 15 0. Would you please state your name and where you
-]
g 16 || reside?
17 A - My name is John H. Church and I reside in El Paso,
‘..‘ 18 || Texas.
- 19 0 By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
: 20 A I'm employed by E1l Paso Natural Gas Company as a
- 21 || Reservoir Geologist.
- 22 0. “Mr. Church, have you previou'sly qualified before this

23 | Coomission or one of its Examiners as a Reservoir Geologist?

24 ) A No.

- y -] ") Would you please state your educational background

i
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and experience as a Reservoir Geologist?

A In 1950 I received a Geological Engineering degree
from the Colorado School of Mines. In 1951 to 1953 I worked
for Rdtary Ehgineering Company as a well logging engineer and
from 1953 to 1955 I worked for various companies in’the

uranium exploration business and in 1955 to 1960 I worked

for Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation as district geologisd

and then as assistant manager of the geology department. I

was responsible for geological evaluations and reserve determing

tions as the direction of thé department manager. From 1960 to;

present I have worked for El Paso Natural Gas Company and I'm
presently a Reservoir Geoioéist in fhat depaftment in which
capacity I have performed both geology studies ana reserve
studies which involved resérvoir engineering in one phase or.
other. From léte in 1963 to the time of divestiture of
Northwest Pipeline Corporation, in February of 1954 about
fifty percent of my work load was involved with El Paso's
nétural gas storage faciiity at Chehalis, Washington.

Q You mentiond the devesgtiture occurringsin 1954,
you meaht February of 19742

A '74, that is correct..

MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Examiner, are the witness' qualifick- i

tions acceptable to you?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are:

0. (Mr. Schmidt continuing.) Mr. Church, do you have

¢

3
-
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any information regarding the productiorn history of Barker

Dome?
A Yes, I do.
0 ‘ Would you bleasé‘state that history for us?
A Gas production on Barker Dome anticline was discovered

by Gypsy 0il Company in 1925 when they drilled a cable tool K

well to three, three hundred and twenty-five feet in the

northeast of Section 16, Township 32 North, Range 14 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico. The well was completed in the

Dakota fermation at an estimated rate reported by various

sources to be between<tén thousand aﬁd thirty ﬁhousand MCF
per day. It was plugged due to market or laék of market and
the lease was surrendered and Southern Union Gaé Company took
the lease in 1930 but again it reverted to thé Ute Mountain
Indian Tribe. Southern Union later :egained theliease and
between 1942 ang 1947 drilled most of the Dakota wells shown
on Exhibit Two.

Q That is the exhibit that was previously admitted,

that's correct.

- Production was eStaglished from the Paradox forma;ion% 23
in 1945 and later Delhi acquired deep rights and drilied
several Paradox wells. In 1947 Southern Union began using the
Dakota reservoir for storage of excess Paradox gas after‘it
had been sweetened and in 1950 added the final three Dakota

injection wells.
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Meanwhile, El Paso had»acquired Delhi's deep rights
and beginning in 1950 drilled the remaining Paradox wells in
the area. El Paso's new transmission line to Califorpia took
all of the available gas and éliminated Southern Union's need

for storage. The last use of the reservoir for that purpose

was March of 1957. Shut-in surface pressure at that time was

approximately five hundred psia.

In addition to the discovery well a tofgl of fourteen

additional wells were drilled by Southern Union with cable toold

eleven of these wells were completed natural in the open‘hdlgﬂ

and three of the wells were shot with nitroglycerine. The
wells had initial potentials ranging from two thousand MCF per
day to eleven thousand MCF per day. Cumulative production..

for the Barker Dome Dakota field as of January lst, 1977 was

approximately twenty-four point two BCF which included ten
point one BCF of stored gas and fourteen point one BCF native
gas. . Production during 1976 averaged about eleven huﬁdred

MCF per day. Shut-in wellhead pressures were taken in January

of 1977 for the five current producing Dakota wells and those

pressures ranged from a hindred and ninety-seven psia tc

three hundred and fifteeﬂ psia..:

Q Let me try to clarify one peint here, Mr. Church.
ou said thi:* the production during 1976 averaged about
leven hundred MCF per day, is that per well?

A That is the total for the five wells.

PERIRVRRC £ il
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0o That is the total for the five wells, all/riqht.
A Uh~huh.
0. As I understand your answer, when Southern Union

abandoned the use of the Dakota formation for gas storage in
1957, it did so simply for the reason that it no longer had
need of that storage and not because of any difficulties that
were encountered in using the formation for purposes of storage
is that correct? |

A Yes, that's right. -

0. Mr. Church, I'understand that you have two exhibits
setting forth the stratigraphy of the Barker Dome area, is
that cdrfect?

A Yes.

0  And these are labeied as El Paso Exhibit numbers
Three and Four for purposes ofridentification.' What material
have you used to prepare thése exhibits?

A These exhibits labeled Three and Four are also
labeled cross sections AA.

0. I'm sorry, let me go back just a moment. What
material have vou used to prépare these exhibits?

A These exhibits are based on Mr. Matheny's geological
interpretation and on well data from the various wells listed
on each exhibit.

0. Okay, would you now explain Exhibits Three and Four

for us?
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7nupper sand unit of the storage interval averages about twenty-
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A Well, Three and Four, they are also labeled cross
sections AA and BB and these exhibits offer the detailed
cross-sectional views of the stratigraphy of the Graneros
Dakota interval. The gas storage interval indicated in red
on these exhibits consists of marine offshore sandstones aﬁd, -

therefore, shows consistency in thickness and character. The :

five feet in thickness and it is slightly silty and shaley in

the immediate area and has less reservoir guality as compared td

the lower sand unit which is the main gas pa? in the Barker
Dome field. This unit consists of cleaa, porous énd permeablerﬁ
mar@ne'sandstone with thickness ranges from ten to twenty-five
feet in the immediate area but the changes are gradual and
uniform. The total interval usually contains two lenses and
part of the local variation in thiCknsss is due to the lower
pinching out of the sand as ii approaches the»tidal inlet to -
the south and east. The units below the gas storage interval
are erratic in both occurrence and thiskness. They consist of
a mixeé’fiuvial facies containing fine to course grained ;

parmeahilitvy

; EIeadDl 1LY Z

poorly sorted sandstone with variable porosity
and fluid saturations. Number two, they also contain siltstone
shale and coal. The lattsr three lithologies are normally

thin and interbedded, as well as extremely lenticuiar. They
apparently represent the levee and interchannel flat depssits

in a major stream system with a general northeasterly flow
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1!idirection. Extremely thick sandstone bodies which were depositq
2 lin the main channels of these streams reflect the flow direcfio
- : 3 land sediment traisport capabilities. Thinner sandstone bodies
4 lwere deposited by the many distributary streams of various
b lsizes.
" - 6 0. Okay. Mr. Church, what do these two exhibits tell us
7 labout the strﬁcture of Barker Dome?

8 A Well, the Barker Dome anticline is a northeast

9"trending elongate anticlinal structure which is slightly
10 fasymmetrical to the southeast. In redional setting it is one

11 §of a series of elongate anticlines which are aligned along

12 lthe east edge of the Four Corners platform parallel to the

13 fadjacent hogback monocline as it dips sharply into the San Juan

Phone (505) 982-9212

4 fBasin to the east. All of these structures have produced

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 i hydrocarbons from both Cretaceous and Penns&lvanian rocks and

sid morrish reporting service

16 | there is approximately three hundred feet of closure on top

17 fof the Dakota horizon.
o 18 Exhibit Three shows the detailed subsurface structurej
1 lin the Barker Dome and Ute Dome fields as mapped on top of the
20 i Granaerosg shale. The original gas-water contact a2t plus
- 2 thirty-eight twenty on top of the Dakota és reported by
‘Southern Union Gas Company is corrected to plus ﬁhirty-eight
| ninety to match the top of the Gréneros shale datum of
éExhibit Two.

03 You stated that Exhibit Three shows a detailed sub-
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surface structure?

A I sure did. That's Exhibit uwo.
0. Is that Exhibits Three and Four both rather than
just Exhibit Three?
A Exhibits Three and Four both show it, right.
i 0. Do you have another exhibit which has been labeled

for purposes of identification as El Paso Exhibit Number Five,

which sets forth El Paso's proposed well workover program

for the Barksr Dome area?
a Yes, I do.
0. Okay. What information did you use to prepare this

Exhiﬁit Number Five?

A Well, this is based on my OWncproposéd workovei
program for the Barker Dome.

0 Would you please explain this exhibit to us?

A Well, this exhibit is labeled Exhibit Five and as
ﬂyou can see this exhibit contains an:outline of the Barker
Dome Project, su?erimposed over the éontouf intervals of the
Barker Dome structure. This exhibit also shows the Dakota
wells which E1 Paso plans to plug and abandon. TIn addition
it shows the existing Paradox wells and one wate; disposal
well.

As you can see, it is planned that the sixteen existing

Dakota wells will be plugged and abandoned. However, the

five existing Paradox wells will continue on production until

such time as their continued production is no longer economica
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16 |

feasible,
0 Okay, now, do you have another exhibit setting forrth
El Paso's planned development program for Barker Dome?
A Yes, I do.
0. This exhibit is labeled for pﬁrposes of identificaiio\
as El1 Paso Exhibit Number Six; What material did you use to

prepare‘this Exhibit Number Six?

A Well, this is based on my own proposed development
program in the Barkexr Dome.

0. Would you please explain this exhibit?

- A This exhibit is labeled as El Paso Exhibit Six and

| as you can éééréiis exhibit sets forth the locations of
El Paso's proposed injection and withdrawal wells. These
| wells are highlighted in red on the exhibit. It also sets fo
vthe locgtion of E1 Paso's planned cbservation wells and these
afe highligh;ed in green.

El Paso plans to drill and complete thirty Dakota
iiﬂjedtion—withdrawal wells at the locations shown, five of

| which are to be cored through the Dakota storage inter#al. In

weils, two of which are to be cored through the Dakota storage %
interval.

Q Mr. Church, who is responsbile(;r who was responsi-
ble for selecting the locations that are-shown on this exhibit?

A I selected the locations myself.
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! 1 0. These locations are actually tentative locations,
! el
| 2 lis that correct?
5 - 3 A Yes, the actual locations may vary somewhat as the

4Pprdject prqceeds, depending on the actual geography‘encountered
Fg ‘ 8 0. What were the major determing factors in selecting

— ‘8 [[these particular tentative locations?

7 A These locations were selected fo be near the top of
Bdthe structure. With this well arrangement we have the maximum
9 [capability for confining the gas to the highest portion of the

10 g structure within the highest contour interval. This lessens

low Mexico 87501

Service
N
2

~ 11 fthe possibility of productive problems.

12 0 Once the injection-withdrawl wells and the monitor-

L |
g service

4

13 fing wells have been completed I assume you plan to put a

Phone (505) 982-9

14 lgathering system in?

Genevel Court Reportin
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15 A Yes, that is correct.

sid morrish reporti:

16 0. Do you have an exhibit which has been labeled for
17 | purposes of identification as El Paso Exhibit Seven which

" id
' - 18 || shows the gathering system, is that correct?

19 A Yes, I have an exhibit here which is labeled El Paso

Exhibit

8

Number Saven. This exhibit was prepared by our

. ‘ 21 | Engineering Depdrtment andgsets.fOIth the preliminary sketch

22 fof our proposed gathering svstem that will connect the injecti
withdrawal welis. 'The exhibit shows that it is presently

- - 24 iplanned that two Solar Centaur compressors will be attached

25 f to the gathering system.

O s TRt T . . e e g
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1 Q. As I understand it, Mr. Church, that gathering

2 || system diagram is based on the well locations that yf;u have
- 3| indicated on Exhibit Six but the actual design of the éathering

4 || system is dependent upon the final well locations?

5] A That's right.
- 6 0. You have an exhibit, do you not, labeled for purpose/s
7 iof identification as El1 Pasc Exhibit Eight which sets forth

8 || the manner in. which the gas storage field will operate once

~

_ "g 9 j the wells have been drilled and the gdthering system has been
)y
8 >
8 10 § connected?
_ g4
'§=N 11 A Yes, I do.
g ,
_ "gg:g 12 0 What did you use to prepare this exhibit?
$ig | .
2 §,;:3’, 13 A Well, this exhibit has been prepared using the
o~
- oS- & . _ _
igfé 14 | average well back pressure curve, fitted to a set of compress-
-t _‘ .
B8d _ ' ’
- - 5 15 | ibility curves from our Engineering Department and cumulative
: ® :
- 8 16 | production records of the operator have also been used.
“ 17 0. Would you please explain -this exhibit?
- 18 ‘A, Well, this exhibit is labeled Number Eight and it is
- 19 | also labeled Dakota Reservoir Performance Graph. The graph
4 20 [ relates the wellhead shut-in pressurce curve (WHSIP) and
» 21 | the bottom-hole pressure divided by the compressibility |
- 2 { factor curve, labeled BHP divided by Z to the gas inventory
‘ 23 Jexpressed in billions of cubic feet.
. 24 The second scaled line at the bottom of the graph

s labeled cumulative gas injected (BCF) is related to the

- | ' l
e )
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t linjection wellhead pressure curve, labeled on the curve IWHP
2 land the injection rate curve measured ih millions of cubic
e 3“feet per day, labeled on there M'squared CF per day and tﬁis
( bottom scaled graph may also be related to the wellhead shut—ih

5 pressﬁre curve and the bottom-hole pressure divided by

— : 6 ||z curves.

7 i The third scale line at the bottom of the graph

8 | labeled cumulative gas withdrawl (BCF) is related to the

9 |lwithdrawal rate curve, M'squared CF per day. It may also

10lbe related to the wellhead shut-in and BHP/z curve.

The injection rates and the withdrawal rates are

13 |

Phone (505) 982-9212

i comprecssion.
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The cufves really serve as a guide to the maximnm
16 [amount of gas that theoretically could be injected or with-
17 ldrawn during one day of operation using compression facilities
—- : 18 flof six thousand horsepower as related to the gas inyentory

19 lat® that time.

20

The curve also gives u

22 Jrate is two hundred and fifty-six M squared CF per day. The

23 jlast day injection rate is two hundred and thirty-four M

24 squared CF per day and the top pressure at that time was seven

. 27 project. For the injection phase, the first day injection
hundred -- the wellhead shut-in pressure at that time was seven®
|

D S i T
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3 0. Is it correct that injecting these volumes of gas wilf

o~ |

-] ‘;
g Ibring the reservoir back to approximately its original j;é
CJ : - "
= E
o i condition? i
ia , f Z
A g
a8 A Yes. I
a3 E |
g% 0 With the exception of Exhibit Seven which is gather g‘”g
o ‘ i =
é . -
ié } system diagram, were Exhibits Three through Eight prepared by : §
T ‘ B
§ i you or under your supervision? ,j"é
3 A That is correct. {;3

Paée 29

1 fhundred psia. In the withdrawal phase, the first day with-

2 ldrawal rate is a hundred and twenty-four M squared CF per day
3 land the last day withdrawal rate is fifty-six M squarad CF
4 lper day. Working gas iswapproximately nine pbint nine BCF and
5 [the base pressure is four huhdred psi;.
6 Q What is the maximum amount of gas you presently plan
7 [to store in Barker Dome?

8 A Fourteen point one billion cubic feet.

MR. SCHMIDT: I have no further questions of this
fwithnéss, however, I would like to move that Exhibits Three

| through Eight be admitted into evidence.

MR, NUTTER: E1 P

thsa
asc Bxhibits

2t fwill be admitted into evidence.

g

2 ' (THEREUPON, El Paso Exhibits Three through

i i S

Eight were admitted into evidence.)

24 . CROSS EXAMINATION

% | BY MR. NUTTER:

o dmalr e e
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1 Q. Mr. Church, on Erxhibit Number Two and also on Exhibit

2 | Five and Six it's indicated that the original gas-water contact

- 3 || was atlthirty—eight ninety?
4 A That is as it would be if it was converted to the
5’ Graneros datum. The actual top.df the Dakota is seventy

— 6 | feet lower so it would be thirty—eight twenty in the storage

7 || interval.

8 0. Well, I don't understand that. The originzal gas-

9 watet contact being at thirty-eight ninety would-be thirty-

— 3
g & |
- 8 10 | eight ninety feet above sea level, wouldn't it, plus thirty-
i
- X . .
£ 11 | eight ninety?
- ﬁia
. ‘a ’1/
—- §:§ 12 A Plus thirty-eight ninety.
&SA
% : ' : _
' §§g 13 0 Then why is it thirty-eight twenty on the
- o~ 8 ' , _
%Eiﬁ 14 | cross sections, I don't see why it would be different if it
, h Ky ' ,
g - = % 15 | is the Graneros contact as opposed to the storage interval.
= | :
- 3 16 L - Well, we're estimating the gas-water contact in the

17 | Dakota formation at plus thirty-eight twenty.
- 18 0 And where was this original gas-water contact?

- 19 A In the Dakota formation it was at thirty-eight

8
!
(
;

u 27 o} And this thirty—eight»hineté was in wﬁat?

A That's .converting the gas-water éontact iﬁ the
23 | Dakota to the structural datum used on the structure map there
24 § Se= the Dakota is seventy feet lower.

- 25 o Yes. And this Exhibit Six is a contour map on the

J
-




1 top of the graneros. This iS really not the gas-water contact
2 jat all as shown on this plat?

3’| r Well, no.

4| 0. This is where it would be in the Graneros if there
5 | had been a gas-water contact in the granérOS?

e A Right.

71 0. But there wasn't any gas in the Graneros originally

8 [l and there isn't now, is there?

'9 A The Graneros is a shale, you know.

0 Right, So is the ' gas-water contact now the same as
‘# it was under original reservoir conditions?
A As near as we can tell this is not a water drive

| reservoir. The reservoirs perform as a gas expansion type.

Phone (505) 982-9212

0. And you feel that the gas-water contact then has

“
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stayed right there in the Dakota at approximately thirty-é}ght
twanty?

A Approximately that depth, I can't say that it hasn't
%mpved any.

0 But you don't see any signs that there have been

21 A Well, the five current producing wells El Paso

2 J tested in January of this yvear to gain shut-in preissure

23 | data and there was very little water reported by our testing
24 J crew. Some of the separators dumped bﬁt -

25 Q Well, I notice on Exhibit Five, however, and on some

< e, R
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Page
of these others, we have a well up in section 1 that is
marked WD and then the code or the legend would say that is

a water disposal well, where is that water produced from, the

Paradox?

A That is from the Paradox production, yes.

0 And it is your proposal noQ to plug all of -the
existing Dakota wells that have not been plugged?

A That's right, we are not only going,ﬁo plﬁé them we

are going to replug those that have been plugged and plug the

%five»existing producing wells.
0 And you will utilize some of the old Paradox wélls
Efor storage or withdrawal, is that it?

A No, Sir, the Paradox will remain on production,
we are not going to Aisturb them.

0 Well, now, as I look at your monitor wells indicgted;?
gwith green dots on Exhibit Six, it would appear that some of

| the monitor wells are at the same locations as some of these

 Paradox wells?

£
A ?rfﬁef}lﬁé, sir, and we are going to utilize those
existihg pads.
Q Just tha pady bﬁt there will be 2 sepafate well
|l drilled there?
A Yes, sir, there will be a separate well there5
i So all of these injection wells and withdrawal wells

on Exhibit Six will be new wells?
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{ are any of these observation wells connected with those

Epipelines?

| reservoir.

A There should be thirty dots on their map correspondin
f to mine.
Q Now, you mentioned that you think the capacity of

| this thing is going to be fourteen point one billion cubic

| feet of storage. Now, you also stated that the cumulative

lﬁm 33

A Yes, all tﬁirty with the red dots there will be a
well,

Q And all of these green dots are new wells?

A That's right.

0 Although theyvcorrespohd to the lccation of some
others?

3 Yes, but we are going to use/ihe existing pads where
we can. It's pretty rough country.

Q Now, looking at Exhibit Seven, the pipeline map,

A No, sir, they are strictly out there to monitor the

0 And these pipelines are to the red dots only then?

PR

two billion, I ﬁﬁink, of which fourteen point one was native

gas?

A Yes, sir.

Q“ And then the ten point one was gas injected and
withdrawn?
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{ 1 A _Gas that was stored there and withdrawn.
B 2 0 It was féreign gas ﬁhat was put in there?
. - 3 A Yes, sir.
- | 4 .0 So what you are saying then is that the capacity
- 5 “of your resexrvoir f§£ storage purposes is equal to the na£ive

e 6 [gas withdrawn?

? A The native gas withdrawn.
) 8 0. And you' will store gas in 4'there up to the oriéinal
— 3 8 lreservoir pressures?
2 - g g :

i i § 10 A We will take it back to the original conditionsof
g;a ; 11 §seven hundreﬁ- pounds, that's right.

- §§§§ Q Do you have an estimate on the amount of gas that is
SE.

' §§% lin the reservoir at the present time?

j ggfz . A Well, we've estimated eight billion or seven

—_ g g |point nine billicn cubic feet remaining,l‘vthat's gas in place.

8 0 Down to what pressure? ‘

A That's down to zero pounds.
0 " That's down tb zero pounds, that would not be

recoverable then?

A No,
e 21 v When they ceased producifig this, what were the
22 |pipeline pressures at which the wells were producing gas?
23 A \Well, as I --

2 Q I think you mentioned that they abandoned it,

-25 Boriginally it had five hundred pounds shut-in wellhead pressur




sid morrish reporting service

Geneval Court Reporting Service
Phons (505) 9629212

825 Calle Mdjis, No. 172, Sesta Fe, New Mexico 87501

10

n

12

13

14

18

18

7

18
19
20

21

24

|

|

Page 35

didn't it?

A About 1957 the average pressure was about five
hundred pounds, that was the time of abandonment from storage
or taken out of storage and it has declined from that pressure
tb, well, we measured a hundred and ninéty—one>pounds to
three hundred and fifteen pounds on the five current producing
wells in January of this year.

0 And those wells will make a total of eleven hundfed
MCF?

A That's the totai for the five wells to a centfal>
meter, it was measured around eleven hundred,<maybe.a iittle
more during the test period but they averaged that in 1976.

0 Now, what were they producing against?

A I think we meg;ﬁred the pressure there, about a
hundred pourids line pressure.

Q. Do you have an estimate of how much recoverable gas
remains in this reservoir at, say, an abandonmen£ pressure of
a hundred pounds in the reservoir? b
A Well, there have been several estimates made. My

best estimate is four billion cubic feet of gas in

0 And you figured there was about eight something?
A Seven point nine.

0 Seven point nine?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of this
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witness?

called as

0.

A

o
A

I am Supervisory Drilling Engineer.

Q

| hearings as a petrcleum engineer?

A

o
A

T

i
qualified.

Q

and testified as follows:

BY MR. SCHMIDT:

By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

be re-qualified or are his qualifications acéeptable to you?

Page

He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

JOHN A. DISCH

a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Would you please state your name and where you reside]

My name is John A. Disch,-I reside in E1 Paso, Texas.f

I'm employed by El Paso Natural Gas Company and
oo .

Have you testified before this Commission at previousj

Yes, sir, akout ten years ago.

Were yoﬁ qualified as a witness at that time?

Yes, sir.

MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Examiner. do vou desire that he

MR. NUTTER: 1If he was qualified then he is still

MR. SCHMIDT: All right,

(Mr. Schmidt continuing.} Mr. Disch, will you
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‘drilled to the surface shoe depth, nine and five-eighths surfage

generally describe what drilling operations El Paso proposes

to conduct in its Barker Dome Project?

A, We propose drilling thirty new withdrawal-injection

wells and nine new observation wells. In addition we propose

plugging five existing Dakota wells and eleven abandoned Dakota
wélls., The eleven abandoned Dakota wells will be reentered
and replugged to'insure the integrity of the reservoir seal.

0 Do you have a diagram depicting yoﬁr proposed casing
and drilling plan'fbr withdrawal-injection wells?

A Yes, I do.

Q. What have you used £o prepare this exhibit? A

A This is my oﬁn>;;iimé;§i§n baséé on the ge;iééfréf
the area and applicable rules and regulaﬁions.

Q This exhibit has been labelgd as El1 Paso Exhibitz
Number ﬁine for purposes of identificétion, would you ple;se
explain-this exhibit for the Commission?

A This exhibit is labeled Number Nine and as the

exhibit shows, the withdrawal-injection wells will be fluid

pipe will be set through all fresh water bearing formations
and forty feet info,the Mancos shale and cemented to surface.
Production casing hole will be air drilled four feet into the
top 6f the Dakota formation. Seven inch casing will be run an
set into the top of the Dakota and cemented approximately four

hundred feet above the shoe. The Dakota will then be air
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drilled through the upper two sands and completed open hole.
As an alternate to opeh hole completion, if analysis'of the
coring and logging of the first seven wells so indicate, we
may run casing trhrough the storage interval,rcement and
perforate. Two and three-eighths inch tubing will be run

and landed ten to fifteen feet off bottom, depending on

the spacing.

0 This Exhibit Number Nine actﬁallyﬁshéws an average
withdrawal-injection well, -is that correct? |

A Yes.

Q I notice that yoﬁr proposed casing plan doéé not
Vinclude a packer, is that correct?

A Yes, in my opinion a packer can serve no useful
purpose. All fresh water zones are well protected. There is(
no corrosion of any kind in this area. Uéing annular floy we
can use the well much more efficiently. Also, there is cost
to consider. Larger tubing and a packer to handle our gas
volumes will cost -approximately eighteen thousand dollars

per well.

0. Mr. Disch; you indicated that ycu planned to use a
annular\withdrawal—injection procedure. I would like to ask
you several quéstions about that. First, will you have an

annular between the production casing and the surface casing

which will be monitored for leaks?

A Annular withdrawal-injsction will be betwsen the
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Iannulus between the seven inch casing and the nine and five-

‘ltop of the cement to>the,surface and will be excellent for

Page

39
two and three-eighths tubing and the seven inch casing plus
inside the two and three-eighths tubing. We will monitor the

eighths casing for leaks. This annulus will be open from the

detection of leaks.

Q "Will the su;face casing be ﬁtotected by cement to
the surface? ’

A. - Yes, and’ I might add that we have cverdesigned this
casing. It is nine and five-eighths, thirty-six pound, K-55,
with a burst of three thousand five hundred and twenty psi with}
seven hﬁndred psi wellhead shut~-in pressure, this gives a
safety factor of over three. |

0. Ih your opinion, will this anﬁu;ar injection
endanger any underground drinking water sources?

A No, sir,‘because of the pipe design and the cémenting ;
program the ground waters are more adequately protected.

03 'Is the casing program which you have proposed for

these injection wells sufficient to withstand any pressures

which may be encountersd?

A Yes, I have described the surface casing specs. The
produétion casing is seven inch, twenty pound, K-55, two thous df
five hundred pound collapse and a burst of three thousand seven

hundred and forty psi. With maximum injection of approximately

ongvthpusandApsi this gives us a séfety factor of over four.
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0 What corrosion problems will you encounter in this
Jarea?
P A None, we have a regular corrosion program which has

been in effect for fourteen years. The last casing inspection
log, run in April of this year on the Ute No. 2, a Paradox
well, still confirms no metal loss.
il 0. Is the gas that you will be injécting intd this
formation also non-corrcsive? ‘

A Yes, this is piéeiine quality gas.

0 Do you have any information regarding the surface

“injection pressures that will be used during this project?

A We anticipate a maximum injection wellhead pressure
cf approximately one thousand psi.

") In your opinion, will operations in this pressure
range preclude the possibility of fracturing the confiniﬁg 
strata?

A Yes.

Q In your opinion, will your cementing program assure
that there is nc migration of injected gas above or below the
injection zone? |

f _
A Yes.
0 Has your casing program been designed to comply with

the proposed EPA Rules that were published in the Federal
Register on August 31, 1976?

A Yes.
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Q In your opinion, does your proposed casing program
fully protect any groundwater which may exist in the Barker
Dome area? |

A Yes, as I previbusly testified a nine and five-
eighths inch surface pipe will be set through all fresh water
bearing formations and forty feet into the Mancos shale and
cemented to surface. In my opinion, this procedure will
prevent any damage to fresh water bearing formations.

0. You ﬁéve an exhibit, do you not, which has been
labeled E1 Paso's Exhibit Number Ten‘for purposes of identificaf
“tion, which depicts the propoéed.obserVation wells?

A, Yes.

0 Does this exhibit éiso represent your own well
design based on the geology and -on applicable rules aﬁd
Iregulations?

rA Yes.

0. Will you please explain this exhibit for us?

A This Exhibit Number Ten depicts an average proposed

observation well. Our proposed observation well will be fluid
drilled to total depth. A seven inch surface pipc will be

set through all frésh water bearing formations and forty:feet
into the Mancos shale and cemented to surface. A four and
qng—half inch production casing will be set through the two

Dakota sands and cemented approximately four hundred feet

“above the shoe. The wells will then be perforated opposite th
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storage interval. ' s
C. This procedure also omits the use of a packer, is
that correct?

A. Yes, it does. In my opinion, all fresh water

bearing formations will be adequately protectgd by again
setting surface pipes through all fresh water bearing formationg
and forty feet into the Mancos”;hale and cementing to surface.
'in addition, the observation wells will never be used for

Finjection or withdrawal of aas.

0. Are there»any other hydrécarbonrbearing formations

which would be transected by your proposed observation and

withdrawal-injection wells?
A  No.
Q In the event that another hydrocarbon bearing forma-’.
tion were encountered would your‘well casing program or we}l
"completion program protect that formation?
A Yes.
Q Mr. Disch, do your two ekhibits'represent the

completion program for which El1 Paso seeks Commission approval.
utoday?
~ A Yes, El Paso would like Commission approval for this
proposed program and an express Commission finding that this
proposed cgpplefion program Qill adequately protect any aquife
A :

in the area against contamination.

0 What plugging operations do you propose with regard
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' ) to the sixteen existing Dakota wells that will be plugged?

2 A Plugging operations will consist of cleaning the

- 3 llholes out to the top of the Dakota. The existing casings will
4 | then be perforated opposite the Graneros shale and squeeze

6 [ cemented. A fifty foot cement plug will be set opposite the

— : 8 l existing surface shoe and a ten foot cement plug set-at the

7 | surface with a dry hole marker.

8 . 0. Do you have anything further you would like to

9 | present in this case?

10 A Yes, i do. I propose we name the wells as follows:
11 | As an example, Barkér Dome ﬁI No. 9, meaning withdrawal-

12 | injection weli No. 9. Barker Dome O No. 34, meaning observatio:

13 | well No. 34.

General Court Reporting Service
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14 Q Mr. Disch, were Exhibits Nine and Ten prepared by y

15 } or under your direction?
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16 A. Yes.
17 (- MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Nutter, I would like to move at
- ' 18 || this time El1 Paso Exhibits Nine and Ten be admitted into

19 | evidence and I have no further questions of this witness.

20 MR. NUTTER: E

=
g
fu
4]
¢}
t
4
¥
r

21 [ admitted.

22 {THEREUPON, El Paso -Zxhibits Nine and Ten
- 23 were éamitted into evidence.
24
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1 CROSS EXAMINATION
i 2 | BY MR. NUTTER:
' 3 | o Mr. Disch, on Exhibit Number Nine, this typical well

4 | right here shows the top of the Dakota being at twenty-seven
§ | hundred feet and the seven inch pipe landed at twenty-seven
- 6  hundred feet. 1Is that the intent to just set the pipe right at

7 | the top of the Dakota or will it be in it somewhat?

21 || are going to_.be using it simultaneously with the annulus in

22 Il and out?

8 A Well, it would be in it about two or three feet.
— 3 9 0. And then you would drill down and open hole the thing
R _
»E :é_: 10 for -- how far would your open ‘hole interval be,’aﬂ hundred and
— L
E"%EE 1 twenty~fiVe feet onv this particular drawing?
- §§§§ 12 A. Yes, sir, the average on this would be approximately
;ég_% 13fla hﬁndred‘ and twent;y.-five ‘feet open hole.
T Egié 14 " 0 Ngw, when you are withdrawing you will be coming’up 3
- ..g ; 15 | the annulus /and up the tubing both?
§ 16 A Yes.
) 17 " Q And when you are injecting will you be geing down
- 18 || both? .-
19 - L Yes.  ‘
” 20 0 What is the reason for even having the tubing if you

23 A Well, we would like to put the string of tubing in

" 24 || because we will periodically be running bottom-hole pressure

%Hbombs, items like that, and to keep the holes from being junk
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up. It is a lot easier to fish out of tubing than than it
would be out of opén hole, as an example.
0 But on a‘daily basis that tubing is doing nothing
except taking up space in the well if you are using it for
injection and withdrawal?

A _That's right, sir.

0 Now, when you said that Ehe annulus between the
nine and five and the seven inch would be monitored, you said
it would be open so you could detect leaks, do you mean open

to the atmosphere?

A No} sir.
o ' Equipped with a gauge?
A With a gauge, a pressure gauge.
0 ﬁow, you also mentioned that this gas going in would
be pipeline quality gas but that gas wiil be commingled with
native gas in the reservoir, will it nog?' .
A Yes, sir, but it's sweet gas.
0} It is?
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: We have one more wi
what is he going to testify to?
MR. SCHMIDT: Well, I would put Mr. Ménning on and
in general he's goiny .o talk about the monitoring of fhése
wells. He is going to propose a reporting form for use by

the Commission.
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1 MR. NUTTER: What I was going to get into if it was

2 inot going to be covered, now, Mr. Church said that these were

3 lhis recommended locations but that they may or may not be the |
4 ||specific leccations and now Mr. Disch has given us a numbering

5 system for the wells, is it going to be desirabla or even

- 6 | possible if it were desirable for the Commission to specify

7 § the well names and locations in an order if we don't have a

8 “ little further description than that. I just wondered what

9 | your intent was.

g
® &
.§ 8- 10 MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Manning has indicated that he will
» R
. “ ©
EE;" 11 || discuss that if you want to direct that question to him.
1 Z =t :
wg e R o .
- gg‘gg 12 MR. NUTTER: All right, fine. Are there any other
&éﬁ
* g h-<] . .
' B §,;§ 13 fquestions of Mr. Disch? He may be excused.
~ B8t |
. 'E§z°£ 14 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
’ gad
3 E "
1 a U
8 16 i E. R. MANNING

17 | called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

1~ ! and testified as follows:

19 ‘
, : 20 " DIRECT EXAMINATION
; 21-|l BY MR. SCHMIDT:
& i 2 103 Would you please state your name and by whom you afe
: 23 }} employed?
;. 24 .A. - E. R. Manning and I'm employed by El Paso Natural
- 25 | Gas Company. |
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Q And you reside in El1 Paso, Texas, is that correct?
:A Yes, sir.
Q Iﬁ Qhat capacity are you emplovyed?
A As Chief Proration Engineer.
Q You have previously‘testified, have you not, before
this Commission and been qualified as a proration engineer?
A ‘Yes, I have. i
0. Okay, and you are familiar with El Paso's application

in this case?
A Yes, sir.

MR. SCHMIDT: My. Examiner,® are the witness' qualificj

tons dacceptable to you?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

0 (Mr. Schmidt continuing.) Mr. Manning, I have a
number of quéstions to ask yoﬁ that cover quite a few diffgrent
subjects and we are going to<be skipping around from one to
another. First I would like fo ask you, how do you propose
that the production from these wells be“honitored?

A Well, each withdrawal-injection Qell will be
aqnipped with twe meters, cne meker Lo measure(tue injected
gas and the other meter to measure the gas withdrawn.

In this project gas can only be injected or withdra
at any one time. The condition does not exist whereb§ gas
can be injected into some wells and withdrawn from others at

the same time.
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Page 48
0 Do vou have a proposal for reporting this production
to the Commission?
A Yes, sir, I have a copy of a form which, although

we are not married to it, we would like to propose if the
Commission adopts it, it's marked as Exhibiﬁ Number Eleven.
This form provides spaces>for company name, company address,
name of storage project and then it has some boxes on the

right-hand side there, type of project, whether it be natural

gas or liquified petroleum gas, LPG. It has a column for well
name and number, location, such as unit, section, township and
range. ' I might suggesﬁ here that somewhere up around the

name of the storage project possibly could be the county in

It has a column for injection in MCF and you could
possibly put in there barrels if it is an LPG storage project
and strike the one that is not applicable. And it has also a

column for wellhead pressure, psig, and then it has another

column for the withdrawal with the same suggestions that it bef
an MCF and barrels and strike the one non-applicable one.
And at the bottom of this form it has totals for the
injection and the totals for the witﬁarawal. Also it has in a
little box to the right there, it has the total capacity in
MCF and again I would like to see barrelé put in there and X
out the cne that did not apply. It also has beginning stbragei

net change and ending storage.
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0. Now, this form could-be utilized either as a
computer prepared form or could be filled out manually, is that
right?

A Yes, sir. This would work very well as a computer
form or it can be prepared manually.

) Now, do you have a proposed number for thié form?

A Well, we would»probablyEpropose something like 131,

storage form, something to thaﬁ effegt.
Let me talk to counsel.
(THEREUPON, a discuscsion was held off the record.)
0 ‘(Mr. Schmidf continuing.) Let me skip to another 3
subjéct for just a moment. Mr. Manning, will ybu please tell
the Examiner what El1 Paso's target da£e4is for commencing the
injection of gas in the storage project?
A Well, El Paso's target date is August 15th, 1977.

That is what we are shooting for.

Q For whose benefit is this gas storage project being
proposed?
A This project is for the benefit of El Paso's high

priority east of California customers,
Q Are some oﬁ the pecple within the State of New Mexico
included within El Paco's ‘east of California high priority
customers?
A Yes, they are.

Q What is the source »f the gas that is going to be
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stored?
A, Gas which is curtailed from El Paso's low priority
east of California customers is to be stored.

Q. When would you propose to withdraw this gas from

storage and utilize it?

A El Paso plans to use the stored gas during any
high demand period for use by its high priority east of
California cusﬁomers and we hope Qe can start utilizing the

stored gas during the coming heating.season, if necessary.

Q If I may summarize what you have just said. This gas|

is for the sole use of high priority east of California

customers during periods of high demand for gas, is fhat
correéf?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

0. Mr. Manning, in your opinion, do the conventioha;

rules regarding well spacing, well loc#tions, potential testing]
annual testing and injection reporting have any application to
this sort of project?

A No, sir, they do not and for this reason we prafer tof
ﬁsee some rules and regulaticons
place these wells to our best engineering dictates and also if

we need to move one for the purpose of topography and we would

like to have that flexikility and not be tied to any specific
place. Now, we would propose that this be administratively}

of course, we certainly would not drill one without notifying
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the Commission of the change in location.

0. Mr. Manning, when you talked about wanting to see
‘ ’ ,
these rules and regulations adapted to this sort of proiject,

you are now talking about possible rules the Commission may

choose to adopt in the future?

A Possible future rules that they may adopt'on this but
”we certainly do want what 1atitpde we can dget in this project
on moving the wells around.

0. Mr. Manning, in your opinion, will this gas storage

project violate correlative rights or cause waste in any way?

k A No, sir, this will not violate correlative rights
inor cause waste.

Q. Okay, as a matter of interesf can you tell us what

the total estimated cost of this project is?
A Yes, sir, we are estimating this project is going to
cost El Paso approximately eighteen million dollars.
Q Okay. Do you have anything further yoﬁ would like to?
present inAthis case? J
A Yes, in view of fhe early target date for the project“
I would like to request that an expediteﬁ consideration of thisj
case be made by the Commission.
MR. SCHMIDT: Mr. Examiner, I have no further questi-i
of this witness and I would Iike to ask that El Paso Exhibit
Number Eleven be admitted into -evidence at this time and I'm

sure, however, that you will want to ask him the question againi

R s

P
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1 about well numbers.
2 MR. NUTTER: All right, 31 Paso's Exhibit Number

3FE1even will be admitted into evidence.

4 (THEREUPON, El Paso Exhibit Number Eleven
_ ) 5 was admitted into evidence.)
- 6
7 CROSS EXAMINATION

8 | BY MR. NUTTER:

9 ) Mr. Manning, we don't know the specific location

10 | you said, but you might want to move i£ because of

11 | topography, is that what you said, but there are thirty little

12 | dots there that are colored red and they are 'located in a total

13 aréa probably not more than twelve hundred and eighty acres,

Phone (505) 982-9212

t4  there is no specific or:no general description could be put on ;
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15 | where these wells would be authorized to be drilled or is ther‘éA
16 || some system that could be worked out whereby the location coul

i 17 | be given and then subject to change if it was deemed necessary

il
18 || or advisable?

n,‘»m‘w }«gﬂ?ﬁw: .
ps e

8 19 A Well, as I testified previously, Mr. Nﬁtter, we
;g" 20 il believe that a storage proiect such as this is 3just almost a
iz 21 || necessity to have the latitude tb(move these wells and place
?E 22 || them where you think they will best benefit you and for that
%ﬁ 23 § reason I don't believe I could make a recommendation pinning
24 || them down very much closer than that.
25 0 I think you should have complete flexibility in the |
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1|l locating of these things, it's just that if they are going‘to

2 || be covered in an order, the order ought to know where they
3 || are, just say we are authorized thirty red dots, twenty-seven
4 || in San Juan County because there are three in Colorado, is not

) s || very specific.

- 6 A Well, I think, Mr. Nutter, they will be in the very
7 | general area that we have here on our exhibit but as far as

8 || to whether they will be on a quarter-quarter section line or

— 3 9 j on a governmental section line or something like that we want
2 }
. % :é 10 | the flexibility to put it there if its necessary.
T glie | e . vamming, now stout taking 2 ook at your locavior
s .'Eg‘g% 712‘ maps _aMIt home and seeing if we could at le_ast; pinpoint a forty
* §§§§ 13 | acre tract that each well would be located on and have a well
.: Egié 14 | number for that well. That would pi'ecl'iide putting it on a
- Esg 15 || line but one inch into a forty acre tract is off the line.
- ) § 16 A well, still, although that is possible to do that, I ‘
“ 17 {| think ;'.t would be just for administrative purposes only.
;7 | 18 0. That's all, thaf's all that wé would need.
- 19 A We would like certainly the flexibility to move it.
: 20 || We are going to have a storage area here where we are -goin;j o g
- 21 || put gas into it.
- 2| 0 Right.
4 23 A | And we would like to put the gas in the optimum

. 24 | place and also withdraw it from the optimum place. I'm not s

25 §f saying that we couldn't devise some sort of a forty acre but
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I think it would be cumbersome and probably -- I really other
than just -- another thing, Mr. Nutter, this farm here is
designed also or we are also talking about perhaps LPG and as
you know, ﬁhose LFG wells, they may be ten feet from each other
You may have two there within a one acre traét.

0. Well, your form here has unit lettexr for the location
of the well? .

A Yes, sir.

Q. ‘That's what I was thinking that maybe the order
could specify the unit letter also, it could be subjéct to

change, I guess.

R What I think I'm asking for here is that we be given
really complete freedom on where to drill these wells.

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, Mr. Kendrick.

" CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KENDRICK:

1] Mr. Manning, is it your intent to drill any well

and ninety feet which is standard gas well footage in the
San Juan Basin, even a pressure well?
A You are asking me seven hundred and ninety feet from

the boundary of the Barker storage as weé have outlined it here

oxr a section? .

0 Of the storage project so you are not pushing any

T Rt AN R

closer to the outer boundary of this project than seven hundredf}
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we want to put the straws in it wherever we want to, we don't

? want to say, well, you can't put a straw in it over here.

| Mr. Nutter has proposed here on the forty acres but --

| might be the proper witness to address this to. He studied

Page

neighbor?

A I don't think so, no injection well, there may be

some observation wells drilled over there but I don't think we
would drill any injection wells that close.
0 Would you object to being restrained from drilling

closer than seven hundred and ninety feet without special --

A Mr. Kendrick, I fail to see the importance of the
restraining, I think, because here we -are trying to get -- in

respéct’we are looking for a big balloon under the ground and

Q I'm only talking about the perimeter of the éroject,?
I'm not taiking about the interior boudaries, I'm talking
about the perimeter of the project.

A Well, I'm sure we cculd live with something such'as
MR. BURLESON: Mr. Kendrick, perhaps Mr. Church
the way this project is to work and I think he can probably

he can address himself to that. I don't know that he can anéw
it but I think he's made the study that would give him the
basis for addressing himself to‘the guestion.

MR. NUTTER: I think part of the problem is that

this map that shows the locations of the wells is on such a
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small scale, that's less than an inch to the mile and it is
pretty difficult to tell where a well is when it is less than
an inch to the mile.

MR. BURLESON: Yes, sir, I am informed by Mr. Church

and again we will put Mr. Church on and you can ask further:

questions concerning this but I am informed that he can, given

aﬁlittle time, submit for the record a forty acre tract on

which each well is to be situated.

MR. NUTTER: That's fine. I don'£ thinR,Acontrary toé
what Mr. Manning might have got the impressiog, I don't think .
want to restrain the location of these wells in any manner.

I think you should have complete freedom of selectiqn of

the locations. As you drill you are going to encounter
JSituations and experience is going to dictate moving a well
once in awhile\from what you originaily proposed but if the
original order could be just specific’enough -- to be more
specific than saying twenty-seven red dots in San Juan County,

that's about all we can go by so far.

MR. BURLESON: We can put Mr. Church on in a2 moment
and address that guestion to him if he could not come up with

a plat which would situate each well on a forty acres.

MR. NUTTER: I don't think that should delay the

expeditious consideration of the case as Mr. Mannin§ requested.

MR. BURLESON: Thank you,sir.
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0. Now, Mr. Manning, with regard to the numbering

CROSS EXAMINATION

system, I think it was mentioned that the well would be, the

red dots are going €o be WI 1, WI 2, WI 3, and so forth, is

;hat cdrrect?
A. Yes, sir, that is correct.
0 Ané the green dots would simply be © i, 02, 032
B This is‘just a suggestion on our:part.
Q All right, just for identification?
A For identification.

0. So we will know which ones are ugreen and which ones

A Yes, sir, that's right.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further queséions of.

Mr. Manning? He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. BURLESON: We might recall Mr. Church and addres:f ?
several of these matters to him.

LY
_ ZREREVPON Y ou

: Mﬁ: BURLESO&: Mr. Cﬁurch, vou are still under oath,
of course. The Examiner was interested in determining at least
the forty acre tract in which El1 Paso proposes tentatively to
situate thetheﬁty-seven wells which are proposed to be

situated in New Mexico and I would like to ask you if you coul
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prepare a listing of these locations indicating the forty acre
tract on which they would be situated so that we could submit
it for the record, within, say, a week? |

MR. NUTTER: Any time.

MR. CHURCH: You mean like northeast-northeast?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, a forty acre tract to conform to

Athe manner in which they would be identified on the laterp
reporting by unit leﬁter. You are acquainted with our unit
letter system, aren't you, Mr. Church, A, B, C, D? '

I;'IR. CHURCH: Yes; sir. Yes, I think that could be

acéomplished within the week and probably‘in the order that

we have decided to number these wells.

MR. NUTTER: I was wondering next if you had already § ~
given them tentative numbers?
MR. CHURCH: Yes, several times, it chéﬁges, yes, si i

MR. BURLESON: It was my understanding of the

Examiper's position that he wasn't trying to fix us in the -
precise situation of all of these wells but he wanted to know
initially, at least, what our proposal is, was that éorrect?

- g . e B .y, . [ e = . A ol
5 -COrrect, Mr. Burieson, and 1ii

vl st b e e

you will ask me to I promise you I will put a provision in the

order that you could move if it becomes necessary.
MR. BURLESON: Mr. Kendrick, I think you had some
questions with respect to the location of wells within the

area, within certain distances of the proposed perimeter of
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the project area and you mighé address that question to
Mr. Church. \

MR. KENDRICK: Mr. Church, is there any real
objection to being restricted from drilling within seven
hundred and ninety feet to the perimeter of the project withou
special exceptions for any well?

MR. BURLESON: You are iﬂcluding observation wells?

MR. KENDRICK: Observation wélls or injection wells.

MR. CHURCH: Well, I don't think we will ever be
down there with inﬁection—with&rawal wells, not the wﬁy I
see it but I see no objection -;

MR. BURLESON: What about cbservation wells, John,
do you have observation wells, the proposed locations?

MR. CHURCH: I have maybe one conflict there but
maybe we can -~

MR. KENDRICK: Would you spell out those dispensa-
tions on the list of'wellsfthat you provid¢ for locations to

Mr. Nutter, asking for special dispensation for any well that

would be closer than seven hundred and ninety feet to the

MR. CHURCH: You are talking about the unit
boundary?

MR. KENDRICK: Yes. The outside bbundary of the

project, so that you wouldn't be: crowding your neighbor.

MR. CHURCH: So noted if there is an exception.

[
b
|

. { i
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MR. KENDRICK: That's all of the questions I have.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further guestions of
IMr. Church? He may be excused again.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. NUTTER: bid you have anything further, Mr. Schmidt?
MR. SCHMIDT: ©No, I did not.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Burléson?
MR. BURLESON: Nc, sir. ;
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have‘vanything they wish to 3
offer in Case 59237 | f
MR. WILSON: Mr. Examiner?
n MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. ‘E
MR. WILSON: My name is Charles Wilson of Southern }
Union Company‘ana I'm a Gas Contract Representative and my
resﬁ&ﬁsibilities include acqﬁirihg gas supply and contréct 
negotiations on behalf of various divisions, including Gas
Company»of New Mexico. On behalf of Gas Compahy of New Mexicovf
I wish to support the apéiication of E1 Paso Natural GaéZCompan;
in Case Number 5923 for underground gas Storage in the Barker
Dome Cas Storage Project by utilizing certain wells for injectify
into and withdrawal of gas from thé Upper Dakota formation as
specified iﬁ‘the application.
Gas Company 6f New Mexice supports El Paso Naturai's
application because this project will»benefit New Mexicobgas

users by allowing El Paso Natural Gas to place gas in storage

- I o B A R L o U S
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for later use by customers of El Paso Natural Gas.
Gas Company of New Mexico is a purchaser of gas from
El Paso and thus would have peaking gas»supply available for
rgsale,to’high priority gas customers of the Gas Company of
New Mexico.
MR. NUTTTER: Thank you, Mr. Wilson.

Does anyone else have anything? We will take Case

Number 5923 under advisement.
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,

do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript

4r0f Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings to the best of mv knowledge, skill and

ability.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATIOﬁ COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE CIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FORK.
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5923
- Order No. 8—5457

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR UNDERGROUND GAS
STORAGE, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 11, 1977,

"at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S, Nutter,

NOW, on this 14th day of June, 1977, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises, _

PINDSs
{1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has ju:isdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof,

(2) ' That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company,
proposas the establishment of an underground gas storage
pxoject in San Juan County. New Maxico, and L= Plaiz County,
Colorado, to be known as the Barker Dome Gas Storage Project.

(3) That the applicant has conducted geological and
engineering studies to confirm ths existence and areal extent
of a geological structure underlying all or portions of
Sections 1, 2, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 21, 22, 23,
and 24, Township 32 North, Range 13 1/2 West, NMPM, and
Sections 13, 23, and 24, Township 32 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,
La Plata County, Colorado, and all or portions of Sections 8, 9,
10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 27, 28, 2%, 30,
and 32, Township 32 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico, and to determine the suitability of said structure
for the underground storage of natural gas,
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ﬁ (4) That gas storage within said structure would be in
. the Dakota formation immediately beneath the Graneros Shale
and down to the shales overlying the Morrison i{ormation,

(5) That the aforesaid vertical interval from the base
of the Graneros Shale down to the top of the shales overlying
the Morrison formation beneath the following described landss

SAN JUAN- COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Partial Bectlons 3 10, and 11t All
Saections 14 through le: 2all
Section 17: E/2 )

Sections 20 through 223 All
Section 233 NW/4 ‘
Section 27: NwW/4

Section 283 N/2

Section 29: All

is a gas reservoir in New Mexico, having been dbsignated by the
Commission as the Barker Dome-Dakota Gas Pool by Commission Order
No. R=13, dated March 15, 1950,

) (6) That said Barker Dome~Dakota Gas Pool is essentially
‘depleted of native natural gas.

(7) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, has
acquired the rights to the remaining gas in said Barker Dome~
Dakota Gas Pool, and to the use of the above~described
structure underlying the lands described in Finding No. (3)
above for gas storage purposes.

(8) That the applicant proposes to re—enter all existing
wells penetrating the proposed gas storage project and to
plug or re~plug the same in order to ensure that there will
be no leakage of gas from its proposed gas storage project.

(%) That the applicant proposes to drill and complete
some 30 injection/withdrawal wells in the proposed gas storage

aad three would be located in the State of Colorado.

(10) That the applicant also proposes tc drill and complete
some nine observation wells on the cuter flanks of the gas
storage structure to permit the detection of any migration
away from the project of gas placed in storage, five of which
would be located in the State of New Mexico and four of which
would be located in the State of Colorado.

project, of which 27 would be located in the State of New Mexico

pzad b ol
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{11) That the location of the injection/withdrawal wella
and the observation wells to be drilled in New Mexico is

proposed as follows:

WELL NO. LOCATION SECTION
Injection/Withdrawal Wells

Wl 01 2525' from North line, 1689° from East line 21
WI 02 1608' from South line, 1630' from East line 21
WI 03 2184°' from South line, 670' from East line 21
WI 04 824°' from North line,. 843' from East line = 21
WI 05 1103* from North line, 1965° f{rom East line = 21.
W1 06 280° from North line, 1555' from West line 21
WI 07 102*' from North line, 1594*' from East line 21
WY 08 877" from South line, 602' from West line 15
WI 09 2144' from North line, 894°' from West line 15
WI 10 2137 from North line, 714°' from East line 16
WI 1l 670' from North line, 689' from West line 22
WI 12 2004' from North line,  747' from West line 22
WI 13 2485' from North line, 1994' from West line 21
WI 14 440' from South line, 2448°' from West line 16
WI 15 68' from South line, 2273' from West line 15
WI 16 1571* from South line, 1540° from East line 15.
| WT 17 619' from North line, 938°' from West line 15
WI 18 1001' from North line, 812' from East line 15
WI 19 610' from South line, 2113' from West line 10
WI 21 2268°' from North line, 75' from West line 21
WI 22 656' from South line, 2192°' from West line 21
WI 23 1706' from South line, 817' from East line 16
WI 24 2015' from North line, 2459' from East line 15
WI 25 892' from North line, 2228' from West line 15
WI 26 646' from South iine, 1269' from West line 10
WI 27 989°' from North line, 1491*' from East line 10
WI 28 601* from South line, 133' from West line 11

Observation Wells

0" 31 889' from North line, 1771 from East line 29
"o* 33 389" from North line, 715 from West line 27
0" 34 960' from South line, 323' from East line 29
"o" 35 976 from South line, 1490' from West line 17
"0" 39 1353' from North line, 829' from West line 23

all in Township 32 uorth, Range 14 west, NHPM, San Juan County,
New Maxico.
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(12) That the applicant pfoposes to drill and complete
the aforesaid injection/withdrawal wells as follows:

(A) Set 9 S5/8~inch surface casing approximately 40
feaet into the Mancos Shale and circulate cement
to the surface:

(B) Drill approximately 125 feet into the Dakota Sand
with air or gas;

(C) Set 7=inch casing into the top of the Dakota Sand
and cement to approximately 400 feet above thae casing
shoe;)

(D) Land 2 3/8-inch tubing 10 to 15 feet off the bottom
of the hole.

(13) That the applicant proposes to drill and completa
tha aforesaid obsetvation wells as follows:

(A) Set 7-1nch surface casing approximately 40 feet
into the Mancos shale and circulate cement to
the surface;

(B) Drill approximately 125 feet: into the bakoéa sand;

(C) Set & 1/2=-inch casing at total depth and cement to
approximately 400 feet above the casing shoa;

(D) Perforate the casing oppoéite the Dakota Sand.

(14) That the above casing and cementing programs are
adequate and should afford ample protection against loss of

g=s while beimng injected, withdrawn, or held in storage, and
wili provide good and sufficient protection against contamination

|iof ground waters.,

(15) That the proposed E1 Paso Natural Gas Company Barker

Dome Gas Storage Project is in the interest of conservation,

111 not cause waste, and will not impair correlative :ights.
should be approved, provided

(A) That the area described in Finding No. (5) above
as wall as the following described buffer zone
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TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE l4 WEST, NMPM
Partlal Section 5?'i§75

Partial Section 8: Aall

Section 17: W/2

Section 18: E/2

Section 193 E/2

Section 233 NE/4 and S/2

Section 28: §S/2

Saction 30: N/2 and E/2 SE/4

Section 323 N/2 N/2

should be designated as the New Mexico portion of the gas
storage Project Area;

(8)

(C)

(D)

That the Commission's rules and regulations
governing well locations, acreage dedication,
and the production of natural gas from gas
reservoirs should not be applicable to the
project;

That an administrative procedure for approval of
amended locations for injection/withdrawal wells
and observation wells or for the drilling of
‘additional wells should be establiahed)

That the applicant should file injectionlwithdrawal
r2ports monthly with the Commission.

_.TT 1S THEREPORE ORDERED:

(1)

That the applicant herein, El Paso Natural Gas Cowpany,

is hereby authorized to establish its Barker Dome Gas Storage
Project by the injection into and withdrawal from the Dakota
Sand of natural gas in the following described area in San
Juan County, New Mexico:

(2)

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Partial Section ’i €72

Partial Sections 8 thru 11: All
Sections 14 thru 17: All
Section 18s E/2

Section 193 E/2

- Sections 20 thru 23: All
Section 27: KwW/4

Sections 28 and 29: All )
Section 30: N/2 and E/2 SE/4
Section 323 N/2 N/2

That said area shall be known as the New Mexico Portion

of the El Paso Natural Gas Company Barker Dome Gas Storage
Project Area.
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(3) That the applicant is hereby authorized to drill,
complete, and operate the following described wells as
injection/withdrawal wells:

WELL NO, LOCATION SECTION

WI 01 2525' from North line, 1689' from East line 21
WI 02 1508°' from South line, 1630' from East line 21
WI 03 2184' from South line, 670' from East line 21
WI 04 824" from North line, 843' from East line 21
WI 05 1103° from North line, 1965' from East line 21
Wl 06 880' from North line, 1555' from West line 21
WI 07 102* from North line, 1594° from East line 21
WI 08 877' from South line, 602' from West line 15
WI 09 2144°' from North line, 894° from West line .15
Wl 10 2137' from North line, 714' from East line 16
Wl 11 670° from North line, 689' from West line 22
WI 12 2004* from North line, 747' from West line 22
WI 13 2485' from North line, 1994' from West line 21
“WI 14 440' from South line, 2448' from West line 16
WI 15 68' from South line, 2273*' from West line 15 ~
WI 16 1571¢ from South line, 1540°' from East line 1s
WX 17 619' from North line, 938' from West line 15
WX 18 1001' from North 1line, 812°' from East line 15
WI 19 610*' from South line, 2113' from West line 10
WI 21 2268 from North line, 75¢ from West line 21
WI 22 656*' from South line, 2192' from West line 21
Wl 23 1700* from South line, 817°' from East line 16
WI 24 2015' from North line, 2459' from East line 15
WI 25 892° -from North line, 2228' from West line 15
WI 26 646 from South line, 1269°' from West line 10
WI 27 989' from North line; 1491' from East line - 10
WI 28  601* from South line, 133' from West line 11

all in Township 32 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County,

(4) That the applicant is hereby authorized to drill,
cgnpletg and operate the following described wells as observa-~
tion wells: :

T TP A L R A ot &
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WELL NO. LOCATION SECTION

"o* 31 889' from North line, 1771' from East line 29
*"Oo" 33 = 38%' from North line; 715' from West line 27
"o* 34  960°' from.South line, 323' from East line 29
"o" 35 976" from South line, 1490' from West line 17
"o* 39 1353' from North line, 829' from West line 23

ali in Township 32 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico. . '

(5) That should topographic or geologic conditions
render any well location described in Orders Nos. (3) and (4)
any additional injection/withdrawal well or observation well
1is deemed necessary, the applicant chall notify the Secratary-
Director of the Commission of such fact by letter, and shall
by copies thereof also notify the Aztec District Office of
the Commission and the Durango, colorado, Office of the United
States ueological Survey.

(6) That the Rules and Regulations of the cammission
pertaining to gas well locations, acreage dedication,
and normal gas production practices shall not apply to the
subject gas storage project.so long as waste does not result
from such inapplication.

(7) That the applicant shall file a monthly report
covering operations of the subject gas storage project, said
report to be oa a form prescribed by the Commission and filed
in duplicate by the 20th day of each month and detailing the
operations of the project during the preceding month, One copy
of the report shall be filed with the Santa Fe office of the
Commission and one copy with the Aztec office.

(8) That the applicant shall notify the Commission
immediately of any evidence of leakage of gas from the gas
storage project, or of any evidence of contamination of ground
waters as the result of cperations in the gas storage project.

| (9) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for
; the entry of such further orders as the COunilsion may deen
necessary.

=T
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DONE at. Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year
hereinabove designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R, LUCERO, Chairmnn




UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
FEDERAL iNERGY REGULATORY. COMMISSION

Western Gas Interstate ) Docket YNo. CP78-257
- Company , )

NOTICE OF APPLICATION
(April 5, 1978)

Take notice that on March 24, 1978, Western Gas Interstate
Company (Applicant), 1800 First International Building, Dallas,
Texas 75270, filed in Docket No. CP78-257 an application pur-
suant to Section 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act tor a certificate
of public convenience and necessity authorizing the trans-
portation of natural gas in interstate ‘commerce and the sale
of such gas to Southern Union Company (Southern Union) through
Southern Union's gas distribution divisions, Gas Company of
New Mexico and Southern Union Gas Company, all as more fully
set forth in the application on file with the Commission and
open to public inspection.

: Applicant proposes: (a) to deliver to E1 Paso Natural Gas
(E1 Paso) natural gas which is attributable to Barker Dome
Reservoir production for transportation by El Paso and (b)

after redelivery of 'such gas to Applicant by El1 Paso, to sell
the volumes to Southern Union, through Gas Company of New Mexico
and Southern Union Gas Company, pursuant to a gas sales and
purchase agreement dated January 20, 1978.

The application states that Supron Energy Corporation
(Supron) is producing gas from the Barker Dome Dakota Reservoir
underlying certain lands in San Juan County, New Mexico, and
is selling said gas in commerce to Southern Union Gathering
Company (Gathering Company) pursuant to a natural gas purchase
contract dated January 1, 1961, as supplemented and amended.

DC~B~-30
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The application further states that the remaining recoverable
reserves in the Barker Dome Dakota Reservoir are estimated

to be 4,000,000 Mcf as of September 12, 1977, and that the
current rate of production and sale is approximately 1100 Mcf
per day (at 14.73 psia), and that the current rate is $1.10
per Mcf. 1It is stated that all of this gas is currently
being sold by Gathering Company to Gas Company of New Mexico;
and, until the signing of certain contractual documents re-
lated to El Paso's Barker Dome Storage Project, all of such
gas was restricted by contract to intrastate use. It is
further stated that none of the Barker Dome gas has ever been
available for sale in interstate commerce except for a three-
year period when Gathering Company made a limited sale of
some of its intrastate volumes under an order which carried
with it pre-granted abandonment.

It is indicated that because of the increasing depth of
curtailment on El Paso's interstate system, it wishes to use
the aforementioned Barker Dome Dakota Reservoir as a gas
storage reservoir to protect its east of California (EOC)
Priority 1 and 2 customers. Applicant states that in order
to establish its fundamental authority t0 usé the reservoir
from which Supron is now selling producticn to-Gathering-Com--
pany for purposes of operating a storage project, El Paso
has entered into, first, a gas storage lease agreement, dated
September 12, 1977, with the lessors of the reservoir, the
Ute Mountain Tribe of the Ute Mountain Reservation, and,
second, a subleaSe agreement, dated-.January 20, 1978, with
Supron. Together, these documents give El Paso the necessary
contractual authority to move ahead with its Barker Dome
Storage Project, it is assented.

e b i G oy L

Appllcant indicates that an equally important set of
contractual arrangements allows continuation of the sale and
purchase of production attributable to Barker, delivery of
such production to the purchaser, -and the sale of a portion
of the production in interstate commerce, and that to that end,
Applicant has entered into arrangements by which it has or
would:

bt
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(a) acquire the Natural Gas Purchase Contract
with Supron presently owned by Gathering
Company;

(b) receive deliveries of gas attributable to
“that Contract at delivery points other than
the Barker Dome Field; and

(c) arrange to deliver ahd sell to Southern
Union the gas attributable to Barker Dome
Production.

It is indicated that Applicant, Supron, El Paso, Southern
S Union Gas Company of New Mexico (GCNM) and Gathering Company
2 ' ‘ have entered into proposed contractual arrangements, contigent
3 ‘ upon the obtaining by each of all necessary certificates or
authorization necessary, as follows:

-~

A. (1) Supron and Gathering Company have amended
. the Natural Gas Purchase Contract between

: ; : them to provide for interstate sale and
e - : pricing of said volumes;

(2) Gathering Company has assigned its interest
in the Natural Gas Contract to Western;

B. (1) ®Gathering Company and El1 Paso have amended
the Composite Supplemental Agreement to
‘ Gas Purchase Agreement originally dated
o May 1, 1975 (Gathering Company's FERC Gas
: g Rate Schedule No. 2) to provide for the
delivery of the 4 Bcf of remaining recover-
able reserves attributable to Barker Dome
to Gathering Company for Applicant's account
at certain wellhead delivery points;

(2) Applicant and Gathering Company have entered
into a Gas Gathering Agreement to provide
for gathering of gas received by Gathering
Company. for Applicant's account and for
delivery of that gas to a purchaser or trans-
porter;
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(3} Gathering Company and El Paso have amended
the composite Supplemental Agreement to
Natural Gas Contract originally dated
May 1, 1975 (Gathering Company's FERC Gas
Rate Schedule No. 1) to provide for de-
livery to El Paso of a portion of the gas
attributable to Barker Dome at the two
delivery points still in service under
that Rate Schedule;

C. (1) Applicant and El Paso have éntered into a
Gas Transportation Agreement which provides
for transportation by El Paso of volumes
to be sold to Southern Union by means of

Y the Gas Sales and Purchase Agreerent;

(2) Applicant and Southern Union have entered
into a Gas Sales and Purchase Agreement
providing for the interstate sale of
porticons of the Barker Dome volumes; and

(3) Applicant and GCNM have entered into a
- ~-Gas -Sales and Purchase Agreement providing
for intrastate sale of a portion of the
Barker Dome volumes.,

Applicant states that the gas which is the subject to
this application is currently being produced and sold in the
intrastate market and would continue to "be so produced and
sold until E1 Paso begins injecting gas into the Barker Dome
Storage Reservoir. Applicant further states that at the time
of first injection, E1 Paso would begin delivery of the re-
maining recoverable reserves (4,000,000 Mcf, less accumulated
production since September 12, 1977) at the wellhead delivery
points listed in the gas gathering agreement dated January 20,
1978, between Applicant and Gathering Company. This gas, .
treated for all purposes as Barker Dome production, would be
delivered at an even daily rate of 1120 Mcf at the wellhead
delivery points, and Gathering Company would gather and com-
press the volumes and,dellver them to Applicant "at the
delivery points, it is stated. It is further stated that the

dellveredllnto fac111t1es of GCNM at the thxee GCNM dellvery 3
points, and that the volumes to be first transported by El Paso, ]
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redelivered to Applicant, and then sold by Applicant to
Southern Union under authority sought in this application
would be delivered intc facilities of El Paso at the two

El Paso delivery points. There are no present plans to

use the Northwest Pipeline Company delivery point, although
the delivery point might possibly prove useful in the future,
it is said. '

It is indicated that the volumes of gas which Supron
would sell to Western would be resold by Applicant under two
different contracts, and that Applicant would sell to GCNM,
on an intrastate basis, those vslumes which it does not sell
to Southern Union.on an interstate basis. Applicant states
that it would sell to Southern Union, on an interstate basis,
at least one-third of the annual volumes attributable to
the Barker production, and that this sale would be made under
the contract which Applicant would file as Rate Schedule X-2
to its FERC Gas Tariff, priginal Volume No. 2.

It is stated that these arrangements, therefore, commit
a minimum of 136,266 Mcf of natural gas:per year to interstate
commerce that would otherwise be sold in the intrastate mar-
ket, and. that Applicant would deliver the remaining 272,534
Mcf per year of gas to either its interstate market or its
intrastate market, as the market requirements for gas develop.

Applicant indicates that it would charge Gas Company of
New Mexico a price for the purchase of the subject gas as
follows:

(1) Applicant's weighted average wellhead cost of
gas per Mcf delivered hereunder, which cost
shall be adjusted by a ratio, the numerator of
which shall be the weighted average Btu content
of gas delivered hereunder during the billing
period ‘and the denominator of which shall be
the weighted average Btu content of the wellhead
gas received by Applicant during the billing
period (said:ratio to adiust for any difference
in Btu content between gas received by Applicant
and gas delivered to Buyer); plus
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(2) The average cost (if any) per Mcf incurred
by Applicant, during the billing period in
which the sale of gas hereunder has occurred,
for bringing such Gas to contract quality and
delivering it or causing it to be delivered
- to Gas Company of New Mexico. :

Any person desiring to be heard or to make any protest
with reference to said application should on or before '
April 28 , 1978, file with the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission, Washlngton, D.C. 20426, a petition to _intervene
or a protest in accordance with the requirements of the Com-
‘mission's Rules of Practice and Procedure (18 CFR 1.8 or 1.10)
and the Regulations under the Natural Gas Act (18 CFR 157.70).
All protests filed with the Commission will be considered by
it in determining the appropriate action to be taken but will
not serve to make the protestants parties to the. proceeding.

Any person wishing to become a party to a proceeding or to
participate as a party in any hearing therein must file a
petition to intervene in accordance with the Commission's Rules.

. Take further notice that, pursuant to the authority con-
tained ‘in and subject to the jurisdiction conferred upon the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission by Sections 7 and 15 of
the Natural Gas Act and the Commission's Rules of Practice
and Procedure, a hearing will be held without further notice
before the Commission on this application if no petition to
intervene is filed within the time required herein, if the
Commission on its own review of the matter finds that a grant

, of the certificate and permission and approval for the pro-
e ‘ posed abandonment are reguired by the public convenience and
necessity. If a petition for leave to intervene is timely
:filed, or if the Commission on its own motion believes that
a formal hearlng is required, further notice of such hearing
will be duly given.

Under the procedure herein provided for, unless otherwise
advised, it will be unnecessary for Applicants to appear or
be represented at the hearing.

Kenneth F. Plumb

Secfetary
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June 23, 1977

&/ W W
oty

New Mexico Oil & Gas Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico } ‘z

Attention: Mr. Joe D. Ramey

" Re
MOCC Oxder No. 4
EPNG Underground Gas Storage
Barker Dome Project

It has come to our attention that an error in transcription was made
in describing the location for the proposed observation well "O" No. 34.
The mistake was made in the data we originally submitted to the
Commission in the above referenced hearing.

The Order issued in this case shows.the observation well to be located
in Section 29, T32N-R14W, NMPM, San Juar County, New Mexico,

960" from South line, and 323" from East line. El Paso Natural Gas
Company desires to correct this location for observation well "O"

No. 34 to Section 30, T32N-R14W, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico,
960" from South line, and 477' from East line. A Notice of Intent To
Drill at this corrected location has been submitted to the Aztec District
Office.

El Paso would ‘like to receive administrative approval to change this
location pursuant to the provisions set forth in NMOCC Order No. R-5457,
Order No. (5). ¥ any further deteils arc required, please advise.

s =

Very truly yours,

9 ;
ffﬁm TG e

ERM:je

VARG e e . - . Fod

aaio e il Lo




New Mexico Oil & Gas
Conservation Commission 2.
Santa Fe, New Mexico

cc: NMOCC Aztec District
1000 Rio Brazos Road
Aztec, New Mexico 87401
Attention: Mr. A. R. Kendrick, Supervisor

USGS
Box 1809
Durango, Colorado 81301 7
Attention: Mr. Jerry Long, District Engineer

S R
B e S P,

June 23, 1977

N
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Lo OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LS STATE OF NEW MEXICO -
BERIE P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
: 81501

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER ST'ATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
June 15, 1977 .
' Re: CASE NO. 5923
Mr. Rand Schmidt " ORDER NO. R-5457

General Counsel

El Paso Natural Gas Company :
Box 1492 Applicant:
El Paso, Texas 79978

El Paso Natural Gas Company

Dear Sir:
* - Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

/¥ours very truly,
'UJ /
/;{ 1/t
JOE D. RAMEY

é/girector

—

JDR/fd

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia 0OCC X
Aztec OCC X

Other
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LEGAL DESCRIPTION OF NEW MEXICO LANDS
COVERED BY BARKER DOME GAS UNIT

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

1. Ute Mountain Tribal lease bearing Contract No. 1-22-Ind. 2772 containing
approximately 8400 acres of unsurveyed land described as follows:

a. covering lands formerly embraced in lease bearing Contract No. I-22-1Ind.
2485, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions as
follows: All of Sections 15, 16, 17, 20, 21 and 22, the North 1/2 of Section 29,
the Northwest 1/4 of Section 28, and those portions of Sections 8, 9 and 10 which
lie south of the boundary line between the States of New Mexico and Celorado, all
in Township 32 North, Range 14 West, N.M.P.M., containing 4960 acres, more or less;

b. covering lands formerly embraced in lease bearing Contract No. I-22-Ind,
2746, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions as
follows: That portion of Section 11 lying south of the New Mexico-Colorado
state line and all of Sections 14 & 23, Township 32 North, Range 14 West, N.M.P.M.,
containing 1440 acres, more or less,

‘c. covering lands formerly embracedIn lease bearing. Contract ‘No. 1-22-Ind.
2767, all of which lands, if surveyed and platted according to Prot;acted Sur~
vey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions
as follows: That portion of the Southeast 1/4 of Section 7 which is south of
the New Mexico state line; East 1/2 of Section 18; East 1/2 of Section 19;
Northwest 1/4 of Section 27; South 1/2 and Northeast 1/4 of Section 28; South
1/2 of Section 29; North 1/2 of Section 30, Township 32 North, Range 14 West,
N.M.P.M., contalning 2000 acres, more or less.

2. Ute Mountain Tribal Lease bearlng Contract No. MOOC-1420-1708 covering
un5urveyed lands insofar, and only insofar, as said lease covers the following
described lands which, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted Sur-
vey Diigram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described as follows:

Township 32 North, Range 14 West, R.M.P.M.
Section 30: E/2 SE/4

Section 32: N/2 N/2

Containing 240 acres, more or less;

»



BARKLEIE DML tuikaut: el (URELUMINAKY )

Stock Pipe Design‘

CoLORADO

NEW MEXICO
R i4 W

e

!

APPROX ScalLE |"=2000

2!

In;ect1on-W1thdrawal System ,
19,500 ft. 16" 0D, 325" WT, X-52 (Stock)
19,450 ft. 10-3/4" OD, .188" WI, X-52 (Stock)
31,500 ft. 4-1/2" OD, .156" WT

‘30 Well Ties ' OlL COI\S VA'F‘O"Q COM}&MSS!ON

30 Wellhead Dehydrat
© chycrators e No.

16.6 Miles, 20" OD, .344" WT, X-60 Trunk Lind (SpaskINQ. 35923 . —|

; San Juan River Plant
2 Solar Centaurs

; Figure 5
» 1gure 4/28/77
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1

2700'

GEOLOGIC COLUMN 1

850° Mancos Shale

R

.

g

Cliffhouse
Menefee :
Point Lookout |

R
v

Transition .

Y

P

2 3/8”

Greenhorn  Limesione
Graneros Shale
Dakota Sands

PROPOSED BARKER DOME STORAGE WITHDRAWAL-INJECTION WELL

TD 2826

9 5/8”
890°

7" st 2700

REMARKS
1. Average total depth of Dakota is 2700".

2. 9 5/8” surface casing sverage depth is 880’,
mlO'intoManeosSule.

3. Swrface casing will be cemented to surface.

4, Productidnusimwillhewmmdm'ox-
imately 400" sbove shoe.

5. Surface hole will be fluid drilled.

6. Production casing hole will be air or gus
drilled,

7. Dakots will be air or ges drilled.

8. Formation tops footage is estimeted for this |
average depth well, ‘
9. Tubing landed 10 to 15 fest off total depth.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
.CIL COMSERVATICN COMMISSION

EPNG EXHIBIT NO. Z

CASE NO. S 723




PROPOSED BARKER DOME STORAGE OBSERVATION WELL

GEOLOGIC COLUMN

_ Cliffhouse

Menefee

Point Lookout

Transition
937° Mancos Shale

REMARKS
1. Average total depth of Dekota is 2810".

2. 7" surface casing average depth is 977", set
w'EmMmM.

3. Surface casing will be cemented to surface.

‘ 4. Production cesing will be cemented approx-
\ ‘imately 400° above shoe.

5. Hole to be fluid drilied.

6. 4%” willbemmm
from core snd log analysis.

7. Formation tops footage is estimeted
for this average depth well.

. o
2680° Greenhorn Limestone '
2750’ Graneros Shale LY,
2810’ Dakota Sands 23

Ll e

. i SRS of > TO PP :
3050° Morrison Formation ! Cg‘ COMBERVATION Commizsion
PNG -y '
LONG oxiisit po, 1




FORM C-

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.0. BOX 2088, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

GAS STORAGE MONTHLY REPORT
FOR MONTH OF X

NAME OF S5TORAGE PROJECT:

PAGE

CCORPART “YADORESSY

TYPE OF PROJECT: [ | NATURAL GAs [ Juipe

LOCATION INJECTLON WELLHEAD NATH-

"""""""""""""""""""""""" PRESSURE | DRAWA

WELL NAME AND NUMBER i e - eance| (uery | TRESSUR D(Mcrg
BEFORE EXAMINER NUTT
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISEIO

EPMNG CxaIT NO.

/

CASE NO. 23

TOTALS: ...rerieens

L

TOTAL CAPACITY (MMCF)
BEGINNING STORAGE (MMCF)

- NET CHANGE (MMNC

F)

ENDING STORAGE (MMCF)
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PROPOSED BARKER DOME STORAGE WITHDRAWAL—INJECTION WELL

i wdhs de

GEOLOGIC COLUMN j

) Clitfhouse- L s
i ) Menefee ‘ [ -
/ Point Lookout | Y.
Transition - »‘j ‘
850° Mancos Shale | * : : ‘
. ' “ »
y o5 3 E K->

890’

REMARKS

1. Average total depth of Dakota is 2700'.

2, 95/8”wrfaeeusingm;oedwﬁ\ism',
set 40’ into Mancos Shale.

3. Surface casing will be cemented to surface.

4,  Production casing will be cemented approx-
imately 400" above shoe.

TN 5. Surface hole will be fluid drilled.

&)Productioncuimho‘ewil!belirorps
drilled.

o i 7. Dakota will be air or gas drilled.

8. Formation tops footsge is estimeted for this
average depth well,
. Tubing landed 10 to 15 fest off total capth.

Top Cm¥
' tllo'“ﬁl& slat
: 2880 Gresnhoin L.lirvestﬁﬁé
: 2640° Graneros Shale é
2700 Dakota Sands ¥
77 at 2700°

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

™ m+ OIL CONSERVATICH COMMISSION
EPH & EXHIBIT NO.
casE NO.__ 5723

2940’ Morrison Formation

R RS B
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® A
GEOLOGIC COLUMN ;
v '.
. %
[ ’\
Clitfhouse N
Menefee }'..\.4 L5
Point Lookout d\ : 7
Transition . s
937’ Mancos Shale 977
REMARKS
1. Average total depth of Dekots is 2810".
2. 7" surface casing average depth is:- 977", st
} 40" into Mancos Shale.
3. Surface casing will be cementsd to surface.
‘ 4. Production casing will be cemented approx-
‘ imately 400" sbove shoe.

5. Hole to be fluid drilled.

6. 4%" will be perforated using information
from core and fog anelysis.

7. Formarion tops footage is estimated
for this average depth well.

2690° Greenhorn Limestone
2750° Graneros Shale
2810’ Dakota Sands

2 - rcc..,{ | BEFORE EX4MINER NUTTEH{:

> OIL CONSERVYATION COMMISIION

fPf\JG— EXHIBIT'NG. 0
CASE NO._ S723

3060’ Morrison Formation

30 e T il M




FORM C- . PAGE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 2088, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

GAS STORAGE MONTHLY REPORT
FOR MONTH OF __

{CORPANY ) ) CROORESS) _
NAME OF STORAGE PROJECT: TYPE OF PROJECT: [:]NATURAL GAS [:]LPG
WELL NAME AND NUMBER TR ST E?Eﬁllgﬂ """""""" TRUECTION ﬁEEEZSQE D:L;:E
UNIT SEC. TWP. RANGE | (MCF) (PSIG) (MCF)

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTIER

Ol CONSERYATION AOmmIssIn

LA TRV I ) §

EPNG s nd M. |
Cast me._ | 85723

————

YOTALS: . ORI EN

TOTAL CAPACITY (MMCF).
BEGINNING STORAGE (MMCF)_
NET CHANGE (MMCF)
ENDING STORAGE (MMCF)__
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~ Page 2 of 4
Examiner Rearing - Wednesday - May 11, 1977 Docket MNo. 10-77

CASE 5919: Application of Tenneco 01l Company for salt water disposal, Fddy County, Hew Mexico. Applicent,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to w.icpose of preduced salt water Into the Stravn
formation through the perforated intervel frem 11,174 [eet to 11,236 feet in its Jones Federal
Well No. 1, located in Unlt K of Secticn 23, Township 16 South, Range 31 Fast, Lusk-Strawn Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5920: Application of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Co., Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County, New
‘Mexico. Applicant, in the adbove-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water
into the Devenian formation through the perforated interval from approximately 13,000 feet to 13,500
feet in Its Sirclair State Lea Well MNo. 1, located in Unit M of Section 1, Township 11 South,
Range 34 East, vand Springs-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5921: Applicetion of Fastland Ofl Company for salt water disposal, Fddy County, Mew Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt watel intc the Grayburg
formation thrcug‘x perforated intervals frcm 3506 feet to 3593 feet in its Power Deep Unii VWell
No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 6, Township 28 South, Range 31 East Pov.er Grayburg-San Andres
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5922: Application of A. L. Daugherty for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Chaves County, MNew Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission
Order No. R-3221, permission to dispose of produced salt water into an intermiti{ent saline lake
located in Section 24, Township & South, Range 29 East, and Section 19, Tovmship & South, Range
30 East, both in Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 5653: (Reopened) ({Continued from April 6' 1977, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case 5653 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-5191 which
ordeir established temporary spégial K6l files-for the Daisey-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico. All intérested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 40-acre spacing units.

Mz Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for underground gas storage, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicarnt, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute its Barker Dome
8 Storage Project by utilizing certain wells for the injection into and withdrawal of gas
from the Upper Dakota formation underlying all of Sections 8, 9, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 17, 20,
2, 22, 23, 28, and 29, and portions of Sections 7, 18, 19, 27, 30, and 32, sll in Township
32 North, Rarnge 1. West, Barker Creek-Dakota Pocl, San Juan Counity, New Mexico.

CASE 5904: {Continued from April 20, 1977, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Palmer 011l & Gas Company for compulsory pooling, San Juan County, New Mexico.
applicant, in’the ebove-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all miperal interests in the
Fruitland and Pictured Cliffs formations underlying the NE/4 and/or SE/L of Sectlon 20, Township
32 North, Range 6 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, ard in the Mesaverde and Dakota formations
underlying-the E/2 of said Section 20, the above-deseribed lands to be dedicated to a well to
be drilled at:a standard location thereon. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling
and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designmation of applicant
as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well. -

CASE 5905: {Continued from April 20, 1977, Examiner Hearing)

. M‘icat'cn ¢f Palmer 011 & Gas Company for cempulsory pooling, San Juan Count.y, New Mexico.
kpplica.nt, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pcoling all mineral interests in the
Mesaverde and Dakota formations underlying the W/2 SE/4 and the E/2 SW// of Section 3, and the
W/, of Section 10, and all mineral interests in the Pictured Cliffs and Fruitland formations
wnderlying the NW/4 of Section 10, all in Township 31 North, Rarge 7 West, San Juan County,
Kew Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be driiled 1800 feet from the North line and- -850 feet
from the West line of sald Sectiom 10. Also to be considered will be the cost of arilling and
eompleting said well and the allocation of the enst theréof, as ‘well as actual operting costs
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designaticn of =applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5906: (c:!ntimxed fron April 20, 1977, Examiner Hm*ﬂw)
Application of Palmer Oil & Cas Company for compulsory pooling, San Juan County, New Mexico. .
Applicant, {n the above-styled cause, seeéks an order pooling 21l mireral interests in the
Mesaverde and Dakota formatlons underlying ithe W/2 SW/, of Section 2, the E/2 SE/4 of Section

(Case 5906 continued on Page 3)




NATURAL GAS ‘ o
E! pasn COMPANY El%fs%‘. :2'?&5 79973
- PHONE: 915-543-2600

May 13, 1977

New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter

P | , Re: C(Case No. 5923

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Pursuant to your request in the above-capt13ned case, I am providing
herewith a-1isting of the tentative locaticns for the twenty-seven (27)
withdrawal-injection wells and the five (5) observation wells which E1 Paso
Natural Gas Company (“E1 Paso") plans to drill in the State of New Mexico
in connection with its Barker Dome Gas'Storage Project

. Also listed are the tentative locations for three\\S) withdrawal- ~injection
wells and four (4) observation wells to be drilled in ‘the State of Co]orado

Respectfu]ly submitted,
'EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

<

By @////4/:/1 Sl LT




BARKER DOME STORAGE PROJECT

L e p L AT Y

WELL LOCATIONS $.J. = San Juan
NEW MEXICO & COLORADO L.P, = La Plata
WELL
NO. UNIT  SECTION  TOWNSHIP  PANGE LOCATION DISTANCES COUNTY  STATE
WI 1 G 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2525.4 FNL - 1689.2 FEL s.J. N.M.
WL 2 J 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 1607.9 FSL  1629.5 FEL S.J. N.M.
W13 I 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2183.7 FSL 670.2 FEL s.J. N.M.
Wl 4 A 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 823.5 FNL 842.7 FEL s.J. CN.M.
WI 5 B 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 1103.1 FRL  1964.8 ¥EL s.J. N.M.
Wi 6 c 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 880.3 FNL  1554,7 FWL S.J. N.M.
Wi 7 B 21 "T-32-N  R-14-W 101.9 FNL  1594.0 FEL S.J. N.M.
WI 8 M 15 T-32-N° R-14-W 877.1 FSL 602.1 FWL s.J. N.M.
WI 9 E 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 2144.0 FRL - 894.3 FWL s.J. N.M.
WI 10 H 16 T-32-N  R-l4-w 2136.8 FNL -~ 714.0 FEL 5.J. N.M.
Wi 1l D 22 T-32-N  R-14-W 669.8 FNL . 689.1 FWL S.J. N.M.
WI 12 E 22 T-32-N  R-14-W 2003.6 FNL 747 .4 FUL 8.3 M.
WL 13 F 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2485.3 FNL  1994.4 FWL s.J. N.M.
WI 14 N 16 T-32-N  R-14-W 440.2 FSL  2447.7 FUL s.J. N.M.
WIS N 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 68.4 FSL  2273.2 FWL s.J. N.M.
WI 16 J 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 1570.5 FSL  1540.1 FEL S.J. N.M,
[ WL 17 D 15 T-32-N R-14-W 619.3 FNL 937.9 FWL S.J. N.M,
W1 18 A 15, T-32-N  R-14-W 1001.2 FNL 811.5 FEL sJ. N.M.
WI 19 N 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 610.3 FSL  2113.0 FWL s.J. N.M,
Wi-20 K 22+ - Te32-We B3 1240 - - 521T6°FSL - 2012.6FWL.- L. -Gokos
. WI 21 E 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2268.0 FNL 74.8 FWL s.J. N.M.
WL 22 N 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 656.0 FSL  2191.7 FWL s.J. N.M,
| WL 23 1 16 T-32-N  R-14-W 1700.4 FSL 816.9 FEL s.J. N.M.
. WL 24 G 15 T-32-N.  R-14-W 2015.2 FNL  2459.2 FEL 5.J. N.M,
WL 25 c 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 891,9 FNL  2227.5 FWL s.J.
. W1 26 M 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 646.4 FSL  1268,7 FWL s.J.
LWL 27 0 - 10 T-32-N  R-14-W .988.7 FNL  1490.8 FEL s.J.
| WI 28 M n T-32-N  R-14-W 600.5 FSL 132.8 FWL s.J.
. WERG s Limerr 220 R 32ER - Re3T2W 0 65633-BSL 790.0~FEE L.P.
D MI30 e G . 22 T-3%-N ** “Re13 1/2+W--1776:4-FSL - 226%1.9 FBE~ L.P.
"™ 31 B 29 T-32-N  R-14-W 889.3 FNL  1771.1 FEL 5.3.
oM 32 Mo o Yheoo TE32SW-ReRILS2W - 713.61FSL 408.F FWL L.P.
"o" 33 D 27 T-32-N  R-14-W 388.5 FNL 714.7 FWL S.J.
"o" 3% M '29 T-32-N  R-14-W 960.2 FSL 322.7 FEL S.J.
"o* 3 N 17 T-32-N  R-14-W 976.2 FSL  1489.9 FWL S.J.
MO 3G i@ e i T 3oM R 13 1L 2ol 120 6wler FWE e byl O - F W - o A
MOIL-JF e FF T-32-N - R-13 /34 -272:7-PSL- -~ -930,5 FWE-.-  LoPs
I LU TR S 23 T-32-N  B-131/2-W -~ 945,7-FSL ---1253.9.FEL P,
0" 39 E 23 T-32-N  R-14-W 1353.0 TNL 829.2 FWL 5.J.




NATURAL GAS :
ElPasatoiny PLOBOKINR s

PHONE: 915.543-2600

May 13, 1977

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter

Re: .Case No. 5923
Dear Mr; Nutter:
Pursuant to your request in the above-capticned case, I am providing
herewith a 1isting of the tentative locations for the twenty-seven (27)
withdrawal-injection wells and the five (5) observation wells which E1 Paso

Natural Gas Company ("E1 Paso") plans to drill in the State of New Mexico
3 in connection with its Barker Dome Gas Storage Project.

% Also listed are the tentative locations for three (3) withdrawal-injection
i wells and four (4) observation wells to be drilled in the State of Colorado.

Respectfully submitted,
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

<

By (. j’/é% LIl

- it




BARKER DOME STORAGE PROJECT

WELL LOCATIONS $.J. = San Juan
NEW MEXICO & COLORADO ~ L.P, = La Plata

WELL :
NO. UNIT  SECTION  TOWNSHIP  RANGE LOCATION DISTANCES COUNTY  STATE
Wil e 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2525.4 FNL  1689.2 FEL S.J. N.M.
WI 2 J 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 1607.9 FSL  1629.5 FEL s.J. N.M.
WI 3 1 21 T-32-N  R-14-¥ 2183,7 FSL 670.2 FEL s.J. N.M.
WL 4 A 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 823.5 FNL 842.7 FEL S.J. N.M,
WL S B 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 1103,1 FNL  1964.8 FEL s.J. N.M.
Wwié c 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 880.3 FNL  1554.7 FWL s.J. N.M.
Wl 7 B 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 101.9 FNL  1594.0 FEL s.J. " N.M.
WI 8 M 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 877.1 FSL 602.1 FWL s.J. N,M.
WI 9 E 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 2144,0 FNL 894.3 FWL s.J. N.M.
© WI 10 H 16 T-32-N"  R-1l4-w 2136.8 FNL ‘714.0 FEL 8.J. N.M.
WL 11 D 22 T-32-N  R-14-W 669.8 FNL 689.1 FWL s.J. N.M.
" WI 12 E - 22 T-32-N  R-14-W_ 2003.6 FNL 747 .4 FWL s.J. N.M.
. WI 13 F 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2485.3 FNL  199%4.4 FWL s.J. N.M.
- WI 14 N 16 T-32-N  R-14-W 440.2 FSL  2447.7 FWL s.J. N.M.
. WI 15 N 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 68.4 FSL  2273.2 FWL S.J. N.M.
- WI 16 J 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 1570.5 FSL.  1540.1 FEL  S.J. N.M.
7 S ¥ A 15 T-32-N R-14-W 619.3 FNL 9379 FWL .  S.J. N.M.
- WI 18 A 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 1001,2 FNL 811.5 FEL 5.J. N.M.
WwI 19 N 10 T-32-N  R-14-% 610.3 FSL  2113,0 FWL s.J. N.M.
W1 20 K 22 T-32-N R-131/2-W 521.6 FSL 2012,.6 FWL L.P. Colo.
Wl 21 E 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2268,0 FNL 74.8 FWL s.J. N.M,
WI 22 N 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 656.0 FSL  2191,7 FWL s.J. N. M,
WI 23 1 16 T-32-N  R-14-W 1700.; FSL  816.9 FEL s.J. N.M,
WI 2, G 15 ‘T-32-N- R-14-W - 2015.2 FNL = 2459,2 FEL S.J. N.M,
WI 25 C 15 T-32-N - R-14-W 891,9 FNL  2227.5 FWL S.J. N.M.
WI 26 M 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 646.4 FSL  1268.7 FWL " S.J. N.M.
w1 27 0 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 988,7 FNL . 1490,8 FEL s.J. N.M.
WI 28 M 1 T-32-N  R-14-W 600,5 FSL 132,8 WL s.J. N.M.
WI 29 1 22 T-32-N  R-131/2-W  656.3 FSL 790.0 FEL L.P, Colo.
WI 30 G 22 T-32-N  R-131/2-W 1776.4 FSL  2261.9 FEL L.P. Colo.
“o"- 31 B 29 T-32-N  R-14-W 889,3 FNL  1771,1 FEL s.J. N.M.
"o" 32 M 14 T-32-N  R-131/2-W  713,6 FSL 408.7 FWL L.P, Colo.
"o" 33 D 27 - T-32-N  R-14-W 388,5 FNL 714.7 FWL s.J. N.M.
o" 34 M 29 T-32-N R-14-W 960.2 FSL 322.7 FEL S.J. N.M,
"o" 35 N 17 T-32-N  R-14-W 976.2 FSL  1489.9 ¥WL S.J. N.M.
*0" 36 A 21 T-32-N R-1317/2-w "1296.4 FNL 464.0 FWL L.P. Colo.
“o* 37 ™ 11 T-32-N  R-131/2-W 272.7 FSL 930.5 FWL L.P. Colo.
0" 38 1 23 T-32-N  R-131/2-W 945.7 FSL  1253.9 FEL L.P. Colo.
"o" 39 E 23 T-32-N  R-14-W 1353.0 FNL 829.2 FWL s.J. N.M.




Ei o NATURAL GAS P.0. BOX 1492
COMPANY - EL FASO, TEXAS 79978

PHONE: 915-543-2600

May 13, 1977

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
.P. 0. Box 2088 ]
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter

Re: Case No. 5923
Dear Mr. Nutter:

Pursuant to your request in the above-captioned case, I am provi&ing
herewith a listing of the tentative locations for the twenty-seven (27}
withdrawal-injection wells and the five (5) observation wells which E1 Paso
Natural Gas Company -("E1 Paso") plans to drill in the State of New Mexico
in connection with its Barker Dome Gas Storage Project.

~ Also listed are the tentative locations for three (3) withdrawal-injection
wells and four (4) observation wells to be drilled in the State of Colorado.

Respectfdlly submitted,
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

By: f f %/ W/Zﬁ/b;:k/f/
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BARKER DOME STORAGE FPROJECT

WELL LOCATIONS

NEW MEXICO & COLORADO

J. = San Juan
.P., = La Plata

e e o A S s A e 3 5T 4t

WELL
SECTION TOWNSHIP RANGE LOCATION DISTANCES STATE

WIl G 21 T-32-N R-14-W 2525.4 FNL FEL S.J. N.M.

W1 2 J 21 T-32-N R-14-W 1607.9 FSL FEL S.J. N.M.

Wi 3 1 21 T-32-N R-14-W 2183.7 FSL FEL s.J. N.M,

W1 &4 A 21 T-32-N R-14-W 823.5 FNL FEL S.J. N.M,

WL S5 B 21 T-32-N R-14-W 1103.1 FNL FEL S.J. N.M,

WI 6 C 21 T-32-N R-14-W 880.3 FNL FWL S.J. N.M,

WI 7 B 21 ‘T-32-N R-14-W 101.9 FNL FEL S.J. N.M. |

WI 8 M 15 T-32-N R-14-W 87".1 FSL FWL S.J. N, M.

Wi 9 E 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 2144.0 FNL FWL s.J. N.M, :
CWI 10 H 16 T- 32-N R-14-w 2136.8 FNL FEL S.J. N.M. "i
LWLl D 22 T-32-N R-14-W 669,.8 FNL FWL s.J. N.M.

S WI 12 E 22 T-32-N R-14-W 2003.6 FNL FWL - S.J. N.M.
WL 13 F 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2485.3 FNL FWL S.J. N.M.
WL 14 N 16 T-32-N R-14-W 440,2 FSL FWL S.J. N.M.
L WI 15 N 15 T-32-N R-14-W 68.4 FSL FWL s.J. N.M.
;| WI 16 J 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 1570.5 FSL FEL 5.3, N.M.,

WI 17 D 15 TT-32-N° R-14-W = 619.3 FNL FWL S.J. N.M.

WI 18 A 15 T-32-N R-14-W 1001.2 FNL FEL s.J. N.M.

WI 19 N 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 610.3 FSL “FWL s.J. N.M,

WL 20 K 22 T-32-N R-131/2-W 521.6 FSL FWL L.P. Colo.

W1 21 E 21 T-32-N  R-14-W 2268.0 FNL FWL s.J. N.M.

WI22 N 21 T-32-N R-14-W 656.0 FSL FWL s.J. N.M, :

WI 23 1 16 T-32-N  R-14-W 1700.4 FSL FEL s.J. H.M. :

WI 24 G 15 T-32-N R-14-W 12015.2 FNL FEL s.J. N.M.
. WL 25 c 15 T-32-N  R-14-W 891.9 FNL FWL s.J. N.M. 3
. WL 26 M 10 T-32-N  R-14-W 646.4 FSL FWL S.J. N.M. g
T WL 27 o 10 “T-32-N R-14-W 988.7 FNL FEL S.J. N.M.

- WI 28 M 11 T-32-N  R-14-W 600.5 FSL FWL s.J. N.M.
- WI 29 I 22 T-32-N° R-131/2-W 656,3 FSL FEL L.P. Colo.
WL 30 G 22 T-32-N R-131/2-W 1776.4 FSL FEL L.P. Colo.
' 31 B 29 T-32-N R-14-W 889.3 FNL FEL S.J. N.M,
32 M 14 T-32-N  R-1317/2-Ww 713.6 FSL FWL L.P. Colo. !
33 D 27 T-32-N R-14-W 388.5 FNL FWL s.J. N.M. 3
3% M 29 T-32-N  R-14-W 960.2 FSL 322.7 FEL S.J. N.M. 3
35 N 17 T-32-N R-14-W 976.2 FSL 1489.9 FWL - s.J. N,
36 A 21 T-32-N R-131/2-9 1296.4 FNL 464.0 FWL - L.P, Colo. -
37 M 11 T~32-N R-131/2-W 272.7 FSL 930.5 FWL L.E, Colo.
38 1 23 T-32-N R-131/2-W 945.7 FSL 1253.9 FEL L.P. Colo.
39 E 23 T-32-N  R-14-W 1353.0 FNL 829.2 FWL s.J. N.M.




J. Q. SETH (1883-1963) MONTGOMERY, ANDREWS & HANNAHS
) ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
A. K. MONTGOMERY .
FRANK ANDREWS : 325 PASEO DE PERALTA
FRED C.HANNAHS
SETH D. MONTGOMERY SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 POST OFFICE BOX 2307

FRANK ANDREWS 1T AREA CODE 50S
QWEN M, LOPE2

JEFFREY R. BRANNEN TELEPHONE 982-3873
JOHN BENNETT POUND

GARY R. KILPATRIC May 10, 1977
; THOMAS W. OLSON
; WALTER J. MELENDRES P

BRUCE L. HERR :

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87503

: Re: OCC Case No. 5923 - Application of El Paso
; * Natural Gas Company for underground gas
: ' storage, San Juan County, New Mexico )

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that David T. Burleson and/or Rand
Schmidt of the office of General Counsel of El1 Paso
Natural Gas Company are associated with our firm for
the purpose of presenting testimony with respect to
the above-referenced case.

A B ‘ ) cerely, ouri ‘i
R Owen M opez 0 \ :

OML:RB
5086~76-12
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April 15, 1977 »
pri //\/"é}
/

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commaission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

_ ElPasoN_atural Gas Company respectfully requests that a hearing be set before
the Commission or its designated examiner at your earliest convenience.

El Paso seeks approval to establish and operate a gas storage project in which the
Cretaceous Upper Dakota Formation underlying certain lands in San juan County,
New Mexico, and certain other lands in the State of Colorado will be converted into
a gas storage reservoir to be used for the injection and withdrawal of gas, said pro-
ject being known as the Barker Dome Gas Storage Project.

This project is expected to encompass approximately 8400 acres m the state of New
Mexico of unsurveyed land which, if surveyed and platted according to Protracted
Survey Diagram, approved June 30, 1959, would be described by legal subdivisions
as all of Sections 8, 9, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 17, 20, 21, 22, 23, 28 and 29, East 1/2
Section 7, East 1/2 Section 18, East 1/2 Section 19, -Northwest 1/4 Section 27, North
1/2 Section 30 and East 1/2 Southeast 1/4 Section 30, and the North 1/2 North 1/2
Section 32, Township 32 North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

The Dakota Formation stratigraphically occurs beneath said lands at depths from
2300 to 3200 feet below the surface of the earth.
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Letter to New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
April 15, 1977
Page Two

El Paso's plan will involve the plugging and abandonment of certain existing wells,
the drilling and completion of certain injection-withdrawal wells and observation -
wells, all as will be more particularly described in the hearing which El Paso re-

quests. , .

Very truly yours,

13

E. R. Manning /

ERM:eh
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" FORM C-
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 2088, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
GAS STORAGE MONTHLY REPORT
FOR MONTH OF
TCOMPANY S TEBHRESS) '
NAME GF STORAGE PROJECT: TYPE OF PROJECT: [_|NATURAL GAS [ JLPG
, WELLHEAD | WITH-
WELL NAME AND NUMBER |ozococcocoooo- o R, INJECTION uressure | DRAWAL REMARKS
, UNIT SEC. TWP. RANGE | (Mcr) | (PSIG) | (MCF)
TOTALS:

TOTAL CAPACITY (MMCF) _ 3
BEGINNING STORAGE (MMCF)
NET CHANGE (MMCF)
ENDING STORAGE (MCCF)




FORM C-

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 2088, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

GAS STORAGE MONTHLY REPORT
FOR MONTH OF

PAGE

TCONPANTS CADDRESS)
NAME OF STORAGE PROJECT: TYPE OF PROJECT: [ |NATURAL GAs [ JLPe
- T WELLHEAD | WITH-
WELL NAME AND NUMBER P AT IO e INJECTION ooesSURE | DRAWAL
UNIT SEC. TWP, RANGE (MCF) (PSIG) (MCF) -
Ff i Y T A —7
TOTALS: oo,

- TOTAL CAPACITY
BEGINNING STORAGE




PROPOSED TESTIMONY OF E. R. MANNING IN CASE NO. 5923
BARKER DOME GAS STORAGE PROJECT

Q:  Please state your name and by whom you are employed,
A: E. R. Manning. Iam employed by El Paso Natural Gas Company.
Q:  In what capacity are you employed?
A:  Chief Proration Engineer.
Q: Have you previously testified before the NMOCC or one of its designated

examiners?
A: Yes sir.
Q:  As Chief Proration Engineer, are you familiar with El Paso's applléatlo‘n n

this case?

A:  Yes, Iam.

Q: = Are the witness' qualifications acceptahle to the‘Co_mmlssion?

Page No, 1
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Q: Mr. Manning, does this downhole storage arca present certain problems to
™ Paso that would be considered different from normal oil and gas operations?

A: Yes sir. To adequately develop this storage project certain additional wells
will need to be drilled and completed for injection and/or withdrawal of gas.
Also additional observation wells might ne=d to be drilled so that the operation
of the project can be monitored. In drilling these additional wells, El Paso re-
quests that a prqcedure of adlri;fmistrative approval be establi‘shed whereby any
well to be drilled :in the project area, és outlined in our Exhibit #1, can be drilled
at what we consider the most workable location. The topography of this area is
very dramatic in that there is a high mesa to the north with deep canyons extending
from that mes3 and the terrain in thg south is very hilly with many gtﬁues. Speci-
fically we are asking that Statewide Rule 104 be waived for this project. Rule 104
deals with Well Spacing and Acreage Requirements. In this project we need wells
located where they can best be utilized to receive gas during the injection cycle,
and will produce back into the line during the withdrawal cycle. The entire pro-
ject becémes the dedicated acreage and therefore we do not have individual well
acreage dedication. Additional wells may need to be developed on short notice.
In the interest of saving time & unnecessary expenses, El Paso does desire to
have this administrative: approval established.

Q: Mr. Manning, how do you propose that the produci:ion from these wells be monitored?

A: Fach withdrawal - injeétion wel} will be equipped with two meters. One meter to
measure injected gas an& ihe other meter to measure gas withdrawn. In this

project gas can only be injected or withdrawn at any one period of time.

Page No. 2 5-9-77




The condition cdoes not exist whereby gas can be Injected into son;ne wells and
withdrawn from others at the same time.
Q: How will this production be reported to the NMOCC?
A: 1 have a copy of a fofm which we propose be used for reporting the total movement
of gas to and from the Storage Project. Thisis marked as EPNG's Exhj;bit No.
This forim has spaces provided for the company name and address,

the name of the Storage Project, and the type of project. Then space is provided

for each well name and number to be listed, the location, injected gas wlume, well-
e head pressure and withdrawal gas volume. A space is provided for the Storage
5 Project Total Capacity, the Beginning Storage, Net Change, and Ending Storage

at the bottom of the report. This form could be utilized as a computer prepared

' £époft or be filled out manually. This would be labeled as NMOCC Form C-112
for Gas Storage Projects.
Q: What testing reqhir:ements do you foresee for wells in this project?
A: We see no need for potential tests of any kind to be conducted on ne§v1y completed

wells. And we do not see any reasor for annual iesting requirements for each

weli. The project will operate as one large well either with gas being injected
into it or gas being withdrawn. We are asking for relief from Statewide Rules
401 and 402 for wells included in this project.

Q: Mr. Manning, would you please tell examiner what El Paso's target datc for

commencing the injection of gas in the Barker Dome Gas Storage Project?
[

: Qe
~A: The target date to begin injection is 15, 1977

Q: For whose benefit is the proposed Gas Storage Project?

A: This project is for the benefit of El Paso's high priority east of California cus-

Page No. 3 5-9-77




Q: Are some of the people within the state of New Mexico El Paso's high priority
east of California customers?

A: Yes sir.

Q: What is the source of the gas to be stored?

A: Gas which is curtailed from El Paso's low priority east of California customers
is to be stored. |

Q: When will this stored gas be withdrawn from storage and utilizéd?

A: El Paso plans to use the stored gas during any high demand period for use by i-ts
high priority east of California customers. We hope that we can start utilizing
the stored gas during the coming heating season.

Q: In other words this gas is for the sole use of high priority east of California |
customers during periods of high demand for gas.

A: Yes sir.

Q: Notice of commencement and discontinuance of injection operations is required
by the Statewide ru,lgs. Does this present ény problem to the plan of operation

' of this stérage project.
JBlse . .

A . Statewide rule 703 CovE¥s this operation and we should not have any
problem with this notice of operation. |

G: Mr. Manning, in your opinion, will the granting of this request fcr unorthodox
locations and ;1dministrative approval of various locations violate correlative
rights or cause waste?

A: No sir - this will not violate correlative rights or cause waste.

Q: Mr. Examiner, we ask that EPNG Exhibit No. be admitted into
evidence.

Q: This concludes our direct testimony. We wouid be happy to fieid any que’sﬂdxis

you have for any of our withesses. ;
Pacs (e 5-9. ™




OPENING STATEMENT

My name is Rand Schmidt. I am from E1l Paso Natural Gas Company's
Office of General Counsel and I am tepiesenting El Paso Natural Gas
Company here today. I have a letter associating myself with the local
Montgomery, Andrews and Hannahs firm for the purpose of this hearing.
(Present letter to Examiner). In addition, Mr. Owen Lopez of the
Montgarery firm is here today as oco—-oounsel.

El Paso Natural gas Company proposes to construct and operate
certain gas injection and withdrawal facilities sb to cénvert the
Dakota Formation of the Barker 3ll-Dome gas% underlying portions
of San Juan County, New Mexico and Ia Plata County, éolorado to a gas
stc:ﬁ:age reservoir. - This storage reservo:.r will be utilized to store gas
volumes whlch would otherwise be sold to El 'Pkaso s low priority East-of-

Arrm
California custcners_r—urnxg periods of slack deraand. ’ This gas will then

be used to protect the requirenent-s of El Paso's Priority 1 and Priority
2 Bast~of-California custamers during periods of peak demand.
It is presently anticipated that if required approvals have been
cbtained, construction of El Paso's facilities will commence in July of
this year and initial injections of gas will cammence on or about %[ v
15, 1977.
El Paso has requested this hearing for four (4)’i1’reasons:

F.u'st, El Paso desires to inform the 'bmm.ssum
about this project.

Secondly, El Paso secks the Gf:rdsalon S approval
for El Pasc's proposed well completion program,
which will be described for you shortly. El Paso
would ask that the Camission make an express finding
that this proposed completion program will protect
aquifers in the Barker Dome area.
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Third, El Paso seeks relie.f from the application

of Rules insofar as such rules apply to
this project.

Finally, El Paso seeks the Cammission's approval
for the project as a whole, insofar as the project
falls within the jurisdiction of the Commission.

I have five (5) witnesses who will testify /t,oday. My first

witness is

. _[OFFER EXHIBITS IN EVIDENCE

. AT THE END OF EACH WITNESS' TESTIMONY.]
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